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BILL OF COMPLAINT FOR_DECLARATORY_JUDGMENT

[Filed 2/14/78] - COMES NOW the Complainant and rcepresents to this Court
as follows:
ul 1. On Jr about January 27, 1977 a collision occurred
in Fairfax County, Virginia betwcen a vohicle operated by Joe R.
Blakeney and a vehicle operated by James W. Iilton in which

Charlene Hilton and William Hilton wero 1riding as passengers.

. 2. James W. Hilton, Charlene tiilton and William Hilton

claim injuries and damages as a rcesult of the collision afore-
said, and each has filed suit in Fairfax County Circuit Court
against Joe R. Blakency.

- 3. At the time of the collision Safeco Insurance Com-
pany of America (hereinafter Safeco) had issued to Joe R,
Blakengy a policy of automobile liability insurance, Policy No.
8A499823,

4. At the time of the collision Libugty Mutual
Insurance Company had issued to James W. Hilton a policy of
automobiie iiahility insurance which provides uninsured motor-
ist coverage to James W. Hilton, Charlene Hilton and William
Iilton in the event Joec R. Nlakeney is uninsured,

5. Joe R. Blakeney has breached the conditions of
the Safeco insurance contract in that he failed to notify
safeco of tﬁe occurrence of Lhis accident, failed %o notify
tafeco of the filing of suit auainst him, and has failed to
cooperate with Safeco in preparing a defense to the three suits

tiled against him, to the prejudice of “afaco.




b; Due to his breach of pglicy conditions as afore-
said, Safeco has denied and is entitled to deny liability
insurance coverage to Joe R. Blakeney for.claims arising out
of the accident aforesaid, and Joe R. Blakeney is an uninsured
motorist under Virginia law.

7. An actual controvery exists between the parties
hereto as to the rights and liabilities of the insurance com-
panies to defend and pay any judgment entered against Joe R.

Blakeney and the personal liability of Joe R. Blakeney for

claims arising out of the aforesaid automobile colllsion.
WHEREFORE, Safeco prays the Court to enter a decree
declaring that Joe R. Blakeney is an uninsured motorist under
Virginia law, and that Safeco is not responsible to provide a
cefens? to Joe R. Blakeney rior to respond to any claim or—
Judgment that may be made or entercd against Joe R, Blakeney
arising out of the automobile collision on the 27th day of
January, 1977, and for such other and further relicf as to

the Court shall seem just.

SAFECO INSURANCE COMPANY OF

v /07

BOOTHE, PRICHARD & DUDLEY
4085 University Drive
Fairfax, ,virginia/ 22030

J . ﬁowe Brown

Counsel for Complainant
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EARL T. SINES

a witness, was called for examination by counsel for Safeco,

and, after having been duly sworn, was examined and testified

as follows:
EXAMINATION ON BEHALF OF SAFECO:

BY MR. BROWN:

Q Would you staté your name, please?

A Investigator Earl T. Sines.

0. And by whom are you cmployed?‘

. Fairfax County police department.,

Q What was your job on &anuary 27, 19772
v A Working the patrol division as a uniformed
officer.

Q Did you thc an occasion to investigate an

accident on Loisdale Road in Fairfax County?

A. Yes, 1 did.
Q Tihe morning of that day?
A That 1is correct.
) Q Will you tell us what vehiclcé you found, what

you found there when you got to the scene?
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A From what I recall it was a trash truck

involved and a passenger vehicle.

0} pid you ascertain the 6wner, operator -- Let .
me ask you this. Did you ascertain the owner of the trash
truck?

A I don't recall who the owner was. I'm sufe I

did to fill out the report.

0 Do you have a copy of your report?
A No, I don't.
Q I hand you a document and ask you if you can

identify it.

A, It's the FR300 that I filled out as a result
of the accident. |

Q. All right. Now, would it refresh your recol-
lection to refer to that document with regard to the ascer-

tainment of the name of the owner of the trash truck?

A. Right, the owner was a Joe R. Blakeney.

Q How do you spell his name?'

A B-l-a~k-e-n-e-y (spelling).

Q .Did you find Mr. Blakeney at the scene ofbfhgv
accident? |
i A Yes, I did.

Q. Did you talk t; him, to Mr..Blakeney?

.........
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A V Yes, I did.

Q Did Mr. Blakeney indicate whether or not he
had been in th¢ vicinity of the accident at the time the
accident occurred?

A I don't recall.

Q Did you ask Mr. Blakeney for your form pur-

poses the name of his insurance company?

A Yes, I did.
Q And what insurance company name did he give
youz
A According to the form here, Dairyland.
| Q .Is that what he told you?
A Yes, sir.
o ﬁid you talk to Mr. Blakeney or was he

present when any activity concerning any injuries to any

persons in the accident was taking place?

A Yes, sir.
0. Can you tell us what you recall about that?v‘
A Upon interviewing him and in reference to the

accident finding out why the truck was parked in the manner -

it was parked and concluding the inVestigation advising him

of what his responsibilities were as far as the State of

Virginia.

AUDREY J. RUDIGER REPORTING SERVICE
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into the highway.

Q  what did you ascertain concerning the position

of the trash truck, whether it was moving or stopped at the

time of the accident if anything?

A The trash truck was stopped. It was pulled
into the entrance area of the Loisdale landfill. The gates
at that time were locked which would prevent him from

pulling all the way off the highway into the entrance area,

thus leaving a partial amount of the trash truck extended out

Q Did you ascertain whether or not there were

any injuries in the accident?

A. Yes, I did.

Q Was anyone injured?

A. 4 Yes, there were.
. Q Do you know who the injured parties were?

A The --

Q Did you get their names?

A Right. - It was James W. Hilton and Charlene
Hilton.’ |

o What discussion did'you have with Mr. Bl;kenef

with regard to what you ;eferred to as his responsibilities
with the State of Virginia?

A As far as that conversation went I advised him

AUDREY J. RUDIGER REPORTING SERVICE |
CERTIFIED VCRBATIM REPORTERS
3834 CHAIN BRIDGE ROAD
FAIRFAX. VIRGINIA 22030
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that he would have to file with the State of Virginia within

ten working days from the date of the accident in regards

to the accident due to the involved, the case of the extent

.of injury and also the property damage involved.

Q Did you make him aware that there were injured
parties?
A I don't recall whether I stated it to him

directly. I'treated both persons on the scene. Théy had
severe head lacerations. I don't see how.he could miss it.
MR. ELLIS: Objection, Your Honor. Move to
strike.’
THE COURT: Sustained.
-BY MR. BROWN:

Q. - Was Mr. Blakeney there when you treated the

individuals yourself?

A. Yes, he was.

Q. D;d you charge Mr. Blakeney with a traffic
offense?

A Yes, I did.

Q- What offense?

A I don't recall. Stopping on the highway.‘
] Q - And subsequently did that case éome up to bg

heard in traffic court?

AUDREY J. RUDIGER REPORTING SERVICE
CERTIFIED VERNATIM REPORTERS
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A Yes, it did.

Q Were.you present?

A. ‘¥es, I was.

Q Was Mr. Blakeney present?

A No, he wagn't.

Q | Did you make Mr. B;akeney aware of the date of

his“traffié hearing?

A JYes, sir, he was issued a summorns.

Q And how did the summons make him aware of. the
date of the traffic hearing? |

A He signed for the summons.

Q And was the date of the hearing on the summons3
A . That is correct.

MR. BROWW: I have no other questions, Your

Honor.
[
THE COURT: Cross examine.
EXAMINATION ON BEHALF OF LIBERTY MUTUAL:
BY MR. ELLIS: ;p;ﬁ{j~“‘f
0 Based on your investigation, Officer, did yod'{,.f.

determine whether or not Mr. Blakeney was actually at the
truck at the time the collision occurred with the Hilton
vehicle?

A. I don't recall.

AUDREY J. RUDIGER REPORTING SERVICE
CERTIFIED VERBATIM REPORTERS
3839 CHAIN DRIOGE ROAD
FAIRFAX, VIRGINIA 22030
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and had left the scene and then came back?’

- he had parked the truck there.

-kind of gate closed or'something which would prevent him

16

Q Did he indicate that he had stopped the truck

A I don't recall that either. He advised me thaty .

Q Did he park the truck as far as he could over

to his right?

A No, sir.

Q How far was he?

A As far as extending into the road?

o Yes.

‘A I would -~ If I remember right approximately

three feet.

Q I understand that you indicated there was some

from moving off?

A . That is correct.

0. How close was he ‘to the gate or --

A : He was ué‘against the gate. .
0. So he couldn't go any further to his right?

A Not on the angle he was at, no.

Q Did you determine whether there were any

witnesses to the accident other than the parties involved?

A Not that I recall.

AUDREY J. RUDIGER REPORTING SERVICE
CERTIFIED VERBATIM REPORTENS
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FAIRFAX, VIRGINIA 22030
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THE COURT: No witnesses or you don't recall
making any determination? -

THE WITNESS: I don't recall, Your Honor,

" whether there were any witnesses involved. 1 remember I

didn't take any statementé from anyone. As far as anyone
standing around I don't recall.
BY MR. ELLIS:
Q Your report would indicate wﬁether or ﬁot you
determined if witnesses, indepehdent witnesses had'seen the
accident, would it not?.

A It should, yes, sir.

Q And where is your report?
A This is the only copy I have as far as -- This

is a copy given to me by the attorney.

' 0 You don't have your rough notes?
A No, sir.-
Q Based on your recollection do you recall any

names of witnesses being given to you?

A No, sir.

0} Have you ever been requested by an insurance '

agent or investigator to determine from you if there were

witnesses other than the parties at the scene?

A No, sir.

AUDREY J. RUDIGER REPORTING SERVICE
CERTIFIED VERBATIM REPORTERS
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FAIRFAX, VIRGINIA 22030
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Q . pid you notice if Mr. Blakeney had any card

indicating Dairyland or some identification --

A Evidentally he didn't because I didn't secure

..the insurance number.

Q About how long were the Hiltons at the scene

of the accident before they departed?

A I would say a rough guess would be ten minutes

before rescue arrived.

Q You were there how long?

A The entire time?

0 Well, before the Hiltons left.

A Approximately ten minutes. If I remember

corréctly I waé the first unit on the scene.

Q Did you talk to the Hiltons and to Blakeney
separately or did you have them all in one car?

A ‘No, I talked -- They went ——'The Hiltons went

to the hospital. I didn't -- Due to the fact of their

injuries, the severe head lacerations, I waited until I  -.|

got to the hospital to talk to them.
Q Do you know if in fact Blakeney was present
at the time the Hiltons left to go to the hospital?

A. That I don't know for a fact.

Q As a matter of fact, you really don't know,

AUDREY J. RUDIGER REPORTING SERVICE
CERTIFIEO VERBATIM REPORTERS
3859 CHAIN BRIDGE ROAD
FAIRFAX, VIRGINIA 22030
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sir, do you whether or not Blakeney was there at any time

that the Hiltons were there?
A No, I don't. I was taking care of them.

MR. ELLIS: I have nothing further, Your

Honor.
THE COURT: Redirect.
MR. BROWN: Mr. Gild may have —
THE COURT: Do you have any questions?
MR. GILD: Yes, Your Honor.
EXAMINVATION ON BEHALF OF HILTONS AND BLAKENEY: |
BY MR. GILD: |

Q. Officer; do'you know how long after the acci-

dent occurred that you appeared on the scene?

A, I have no idea.
. : Q When did you receive the call?
A I can't tell. The time is not correct -- The

time is not on the copy. Whatever time that I received it
would be on the accident report.
0 Now, the point -- the scene of the accident,l

just so that I understand it$ layout, is there a Loisdale

Road on which the car -- on which the truck was protruding?
A That's correct.
0 And was there a roadway that was at right angle

AUDREY J. RUDIGER REPORTING SERVICE
CERTIFIED VERBATIM HEPORTERS
3859 CHAIN BRIDGE ROAD

S

FAIRFAX, VIRGINIA 22030 / 2
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to Loisdale Road in which Mr. Blakeney's truck was located?

A That's correct.

Q Ahd was -~ How far did that roadway go?

A It went down into the landfill.

Q Which would have been at least several truck
lengths? |

A " Well, without - If the gate waé open that woul

be correct.

Q Well, do you have your diagram?
A Yes, I do.
Q Your diagram reflects an area portion that's

at right angles to Loisdale Road and you have a notation over

there, Can you identify what that notation is?

A It probably says private road. That's just
a guess | |

0 ‘ Why don't you loock at this one.

A All.fight, it says private road.

0. . And is that referring to the roadway thaE‘st

at right angles with Loisdale Road?
A 'ﬁat's correct.
Q Now again, just so that I understand the layout
of that accident scene, was that a roadﬁay that éroceeded on

some distance from Loisdale Road?

AUDREY J. RUDIGER REPORTING SERVICE
CERTIFIED VERBATIM REPORTERS
3859 CHAIN BRIOGE ROAD

FAIRFAX, VIRGINIA 22030 /
591-31)36 31
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A That's correct.

Q So that actually there was room for the trdék
to proceed further down that private road?

A Right, if the gate was open, yes.

Q. Well -- Oh, I see. How, the truck you men;
tioned was at an angle. Could you describe what angle that
truck was at in reference to the corners of the private road
that were on Loisdale Road?

A I would imagine about a 45 degree angle.

THE COURT: Doesn't this go to the question of
liability more than coverage at this point?

.MR. GILD: I think it does, Your Honor, but
this area was brought out and I ---

THE COURT: Because I just can't see ﬁhat it
would have anything to do with the breach of the conditions
of the policy which is the sole issue before the Court;

MR. ELLIS: It might have, Your Honor, only h'

in terms of notice to Blakeney of a potential claim dependingf“

on how the accident occurred.

THE COURT: As far as the Court is concerned
the point in liability is not before the Court and the only

issue before the Court is the conditions of the policy and

the breach of the conditions which would justify the piaintif

AUDREY J. RUDIGER REPORTING SERVICE
CERTIFIED VERBATIM REPORTERS

3859 CHAIN BRIDGE ROAD i
FAIRFAX, VIRGINIA 22030 4
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- that the issue of liability isn't germane to what the Court

in refusing to defend the suit and also deny coverage. So
if you can connect it up as to being material to the question
before the Court go ahead.

But as to how the accident occurred I think i§
completely immaterial.

MR. ELLIS: The only thing I might say with
reference to that, Your Honor, is while I don't think it's.a
crucial point it might come to bear on Your Honor's decision
depending on what Blakeney would have considered the liabilit
factors to be in the case might have affected his judgment
as to whether or not the accident should or should not have
been reported if indeed it wasn't.

That's the only materiality I can see with
reference to your case.

THE CCURT: Do you have argument, Mr. Gild?

MR. GILD: Well, I would agree with the Court

has to rule upon. As long as the Court takes that position'-

I would find no necessity to go further.

TUE COURT: I can't see where it would be'
material. Now if there's defense to the suit and Mr.
élakeney had no knowledge that an accident occurred with

personal injuries then of course that would be different.:

AUDREY J. RUDIGER REPORTING SERVICE
CERTIFIED VERBATIM REPORTERS
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But f can't see where that's coming out as yet and if it
does come out as defense then you may go into it on rebuttal)
in rebuttal evidence.
BY MR. GILD:
Q Now, was the Hiltons' automobile still at the

scene when you arrived?

A That is correct.

Q ~ And was it there when Mr. Blakgney was talking
to you?

A Yes, it was.

Q And_was he in a position to observe tﬁe auto-
mobile?

lMR. ELLIS: Objection.
- THE COURT: You can testify from your own
sersonal observations where he was located and where the
automobile was located.
THE WITNESS: ’Yes, sir.

BY MR. GILD:

0. Was he in the vicinity of the automobile?
A Yes, sir.
0 And was he looking in the direction at any

time at the Hilton automobile?

A The best that I can recall we were standing at

AUDREY J. RUDIGER REPORTING SERVICE
CERTIFIED VERBATIM REPORTERS
3859 CHAIN BRIDGE ROAD

FAIRFAX. VIRGINIA 22030 /
é .
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the rear of the trash truck when I was going over the summond

with him and that would put him right in front of the acci-

dent scene,.

Q

A

Q

Was there damage to the Hilton automobile?

'Yes, sir.

And that-was considerable damage, wasn't it?
Yes, sir.

In fact, the entire front end was pushed in?
That's correct.

Now, did -- When Mr. Blakeney appeared, when

you spoke to Mr. Blakeney was he already at the scene when

you arrived?

A

immediately inside the car and started to treat the injured.

Q

As soon as I arrived I don't know. I went

Now did -~ How long after you took care of the

injured did you approximately speak to Mr. Blakeney?

A

o

A

0

It was probably ten, ‘15 minutes.

Did he say where he had been during this time?

I don't recall. !

Would you have made a notation of that to your

knowledge at that time if he had said he was not at the

scene?

I doubt it very seriously.

AUDREY J. RUDIGER REPORTING SERVICE
CERTIFIED VERBATIM REFPORTERS
3859 CHAIN DRIDGE ROAD
FAIRFAX, VIRGINIA 22030
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MR. GILD: No further questions.

MR. BROWH: Just one question.

FURTHER EXAMINATION OM BEHALF
BY MR. BROWN:

Q How did the Hiltons leave the

accident?
A By rescue squad.

OF SAFECO:

scene of the

MR. BROWN: I have nothing further of this

witness.
MR. GILD: There 1is one  other
had.
FURTHER EXAMINATION ON BEHALF
" BLAKENEY:
BY MR. GILD:
R Q You mentioned that there were

that were injured in the accident?
A - It shows two on the report.
Q. Yes. You don't know for sure

were in the Hilton car, do you?

A I don't recall. There might

in the back seat.

question that I

OF HILTONS AND

just two people

how many péople.

have been someond

MR. GILD: Okay. No further questions.

THE COURT: May the witness be excused?

AUDREY J. RUDIGER REPORTING SERVICE
CERTIFIED VERBATIM REPORTERS
38359 CHAIN BRIDGE ROAD
FAIRFAX, VIRGINIA 22030
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Whereupon ' N '1
JOHN FRANKLIN JOHNSON

a witness, was called for examination by -ounsel for Safeco,

and, after having been duly sworn, was examined and téstified

as follows:

EXAMINATION ON BEHALF OF SAFLCO:

BY MR. BROWN:

Q Would you state your name, please?
o What is your occupation?
e A I'm an insurance agent.
Q | What is the name of the agency?
A National Insurance Agency.
Q And is National Insurance Agency -- who are'thé

|

A John Franklin Johnson. -
principals of that company?

|

|

|

e Myself and Mr. Elmer Sullivan; we're partners,
o For how long have you opera;cd that agency?

. A 15 years.
Q Where is it located?

AUDREY J. RUDIGER REPORTING SERVICE

CERTIFIED VEANATIM AEPORTERS
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A 1025 King Street, Alexandria, Virginia.

Q " . Has it been there for the duration bf the time

you've operated it?

A Yes, sir.

Q@ Do you know a man named Joe Réy Blakeney?

A | Yes, sir, I do.

Q. How do you know him?

A I've had him insured since 1973.

Q& Do you know any members of Mr. Blakeney's
family?

A I know éll of them.

Q Well, I don't want you to -- if they're a

whole great ﬁumber I don't want you to describe each one but
tell me what family you're familiar with and --
, A Well, I have insured at this time Mr. Jessie
ﬁlakeney which is hié brother. I'm not sure whether his
brother Charles Bl. keney has a policy or not becauée he
doesn't keep hi; payments up but -~

0. Hlas he in the past had a policy with you?

A Yes, he}s been insured for several years. And
their lady friends, some named Blakeney and some not named

élakeney. I have them insured.

Q When Mr. Blakeney was first insured in 1973

AUDREY J. RUDIGER REPORTING SERVICE
CERTIFIED VEHRBATIM REPORTERS
36859 CHAIN BRIDGE ROAD

FAIRFAX, VIRGINIA 220130 Z O
.
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- insured first but we bought a block of business from a Mr.

do you recall how that came about, that is how he came to
you? ~ ' ‘

A Well, I don't know which of the Blakeneys we

Lloyd which was out in Groveton and I believe the Blakeneys
came with that block of business.

Q ‘What is your -- the relationship of your
company, National, to Safeco Insurance.Company?

A I'm an. independent agent, broker. 1I'm only
licensed with about three companies and the majority of my

business is written through the Virginia Assigned Risk Plan.

0 . Are you licensed with Safeco?
A No, sir.
Q. When persons who come to see you are assigned

to Safeco-do you then write Safeco policies?

A If I place .them with the Virginia Automobile
Insurance Plan and they're assigned to Safego theﬂ I become
their producer. I'm not an agent. I'm not licensed with
the company. I cannot commit the company to any coverage
whatsoever.

Q When Mr. Blakeney -~ Let me ask you this_firsﬁ.
Bid there come a time when Mr. Blakenef becameiinsured Qith

Safeco, that is Joe Roy Blakeney?

AUDREY J. RUDIGER REPORTING SERVICE
CERTIFIED VERBATIM REFORTERS
3859 CHAIN BRIDGE ROAD
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A | Yes, sir.

Q - When was that?

A I have ﬁy records back there but =--

Q I'll get them for you if you'll tell me which 4

Is it this briefcase here?

A Yes, sir. I think.the dates in question was -+
His renewal was November tﬁe 3rd of 1976. Now whethef that
was a reneQal of a Safeco policy -- Well, I have a policy
heré dated 11/3/75 with Safeco.

Q All right. Now, how did he get that policy?
That is, was that a voluntary policy 6r an assigned risk
policy?

A Agsigned risk.

Q Was his insurance that he had had through your

ggency prior to that also assigned risk?

A Yes, sir.

Q W?th what company was that, do you know?

A Integon.

Q Intergon?

A. I-n-t-e-g-o-n (spelling). I think that's right

I've got so many.

0 Now you say that his policy was originally --

A The correct -- Do you want the correct name?
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~company he only had it with the two companies, Integon and ..

about for Joe Roy Blakeney here is that on the truck?

Q Yes, sir.

A It's I-n-t-e-g-o-n (spelling) Gencral

Insurance Corporation.

Q That's the other insurance company that you --
A Yes, I wrote that on October the 2nd, 1973.
Q And while he had insurance through your

Safeco?

A Well, I had other coverages with Mr. Blakeney

or he had it with me.

Q All right. The coverage that you're talking

A, That was on his --
Q Trash tfuck?
. A --his trash trucks.
Q And he had no other insurance with you on the

trasﬁ trucks then, on the trash truck other than with those
two companies?

‘A I think so. I could check and see if we have
another one. I%‘s just-a matter of information. When you
send a policy to the Assigned Risk Plan they;re only required

to keep it three years, So, I'm sure if his three years

was up we had to rewrite the policy. I think that's the only
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Q Did -Mr. Blakeney or anybody on his behalf

prior to November of 1976, had he ever had an accident

with that truck that required notifying your office of the

accident?
A I've searched my files and I féund one.
Q. And when was that?
~h Bear'with me a minute. I'm glad I brought

this stuff because I didn't know what I was supposed to bring.

September 13th, 1976.

Q And in fact did either Mr. Blakeney or someone
for Mr. Blakeney give your office notice of that accident?

A | Yes.

@ Do you recall whether it was Mr. Blakerey
Pimself or someone else that gave that notice?

A I don't believe Mr. Blakeney's cever given me

an accident report.

Q You think it was someone else?
A Yes.
o 211 right. Then when would the policy come

up for renewal, the Safeco policy?

A. November the 3rd.

Q 0f?
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11 payment?
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‘ 17
18| | 19762
19
sl | 1976.

|
\ 8 premium?

A

Q

A

Q

14 was in early November that --

'76.

'76, all right. And was there a premium due

Yes, sir, there was.
Did you give Mr. Blakeney a notice of premium?
Yes, he's notified by Safeco and by me.

Did Mr. Blakeney make any effort to pay that

He gave me a check.

- And did you preéent the check to the bank for

Yes, sir.

Do you recall about when it was? You said it

t

Well, you have to renew your policy 15 days

16 before expiration. He gave me the check prior to that.

He gave you the check before November the 3rd,
Yes, sir. I think the check was dated 10/23

And did you present it promptly to the barnk?
Yes, sir.

What happened to it?
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. irrelevant in this sense, Your Honor. The check from Mr.

. objection.

D SR

MR. ELLIS: Objection, Your Honor. I think

that's immaterial and irrelevant.

MR. BROWN: Well, it's not immaterial and

Johnson's undefstanding bounced and that means that Mr. -
Johnson would know and would keep a careful eagle eye lookout
for Mr. Blakeney and would strengthen the fact that Mr.
Johnson is about to testify that he never saw Mr. Blakeney
aftgf helgave him that bad check.

THE COURT: The Court would overrule the

BY MR. BROWN:‘
Q. .Mrt Johnson, what hapnened to the check after
you presented it to the bank?
. A I presented the check twice and it bounced

both times. There was nonsufficient funds.

Q. I§ that how it was stamped, nonsufficiént
funds?

A Right.

Q. Now do you recall over what period of time

these presentations of the check occurred?

A Yes. The first -~ I sent him a registered

letter on December the 13th, 1976 notifying him that --. the
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letter said, Dear Mr. Blakeney. Please be advised that your

check number 278 drawn on the First Virginia Bank dated
10/23/1976 in the amount of $800 has been returned twice for
insufficient funds.

Please accept this letter as a ten day notice
before legal action is necessary.

Q -And did you hear from Mr. Blakeney in response
to that letter?

A No, sir.

Q What did'you do if anything thereafter about
that check?

A ‘ Well, because of my relation:"ip with, vou knot
the Blakeney family, I felt, you know, that eventually maybe
ne would makevit good. On March the 10th I wrote him
another letter saying the exact same thing that I said in
the letter of December the 26th and this time I followed it
up and‘I had a criminal warrant issued for him in the City
of Alexandria.

Q Now going back to January of 1977. 1In tﬁe
month of January, 1977 and the month of February had you had
any respdnse-from Mr. Blakeney with regard to that check?

A. No.

Q Did you see Mr. Blakeney in your office at any

(s
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‘time after November of -- or after he presented you the

check in October of 1976? From that time to this have you

seen Mr. Blakeney in your office?

A Wo, sir.

Q Have you received any communication from Mr.
Blakenei?

A 'No, sir.

Q Have you received any accident reports from

Mr. Blakeney?
A No, sir.
Q | Have you received from Mr. Blakeney notice.
of an accident that he had or may have had on January 27,
197772
A No, sir.
Q. Mr. Blakeney never gave you any notice of that

accident whatsoever?

A Np, sir.

Q Orally, written or any other way?

A No, sir.

Q Now does your file reflect that you did at some

point have notice that an accident occurred on January 27th?

A Yes, sir.

Q What does your file reflect about the first
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time you found out about that accident and how you found out

about it?

A I was notified by a lawyer. Mr. Gild, I believe

his name was.
Q Gild?
A Yes, .sir.
MR. GILD: I think I'd have to object on the
grounds of hearsay, Your Honor, because particularly since

I'm not going to be in a position to --

THE COURT: Just the fact that he was notified;

the Court would overrule the objection.
'BY MR. BROWN:

Q " How did that notice come to you, was that
oral or --
R MR. ELLIS: Excuse me, Your Honor. I think
from whom the notice came is admissiblé because it's been
reprééented here that Mr. Gild was the attorney for the
Hiltons who are a party to the suit.
THE COURT: I overruled the objection.
MR. ELLIS: ©Oh, I'm sorry.
MR. BROWN: You won, Bob.
MR. ELLIS: I usually do and I don'£ say

anything.
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BY MR. BROWN:

Q Now, how did the notice come to you? That is

was it oral or in writing or how did =--

A It was in writing. The general or first letter

from the lawyer notifying that they were going to represent

somébody.
Q Do you have that. letter here?
A I believe I do. It's in here somewhere. I

thiﬁk you photostated it. Do you have it?
| Q Well =--
A I can probably find it if I dig thréugh here.
I'm not sure I. have éll of the correspondence. At‘various
times my phoﬁostat machine doesn’'t work.
Q * I didn't make a copy of it and I'm not surel

;hét you do have a copy of it is why I asked you that.

A Yes.

Q Because when I talked to you before you didn'
have a copy of ;t and so that's what I'm asking you. Do yo
now?

A Nq.

Q You didn't keep a copy of the lawyer's letter
to you?

A. No, sir.

t

u
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0 What did you do if anything with what the lawyér

sent you?

A Well, I have a form that has my letterhead on

+it and has the name of the policy holder, the policy number,

the accident date, the effective dates of the policy. Every
letter I get from anybody, I don't care what it -- who it's
from I fill it out and attach whatever the letter is and
send it straight to the insurance company.

Q All right. ©Now is what I just handed you a

copy of the form that you sent --

A Right.
0. —--the letter from the lawyer to Safeco?
A Yes, I've got on here a letter from B. S. Gild

is attached. It said no accident was attached with his

letter,

Q What does no accident is attached with his
letter --

A I meant to say no accident report.

o . No accident report?

A Right.

Q -~ Oh, one further thing -- There's a notation
down here 1/27/77. Do you remember that you wrote that on

there when you and I were talking in your office?
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A : Right. Right.
0. So tbat notation was not on there when this wag
sent to Safeco?
A Correct.
MR. BROWN: All right. 1I'd offer this copy,
Your Honor. Your Honor, I would-ask also at this time if
Mr. Giia has a copy of the letter that I be allowed to seé
his copy. This is the thing that i want him for. I don't
have a copy and Mr. Johnson doesn't have a copy and for this
limited purpose if I could ask Mr. Gild for a copy that would
be the only thing I'd ask him for.
: THE COURT: VDo you have. a copy?
| MR. GILD: Yes, I do, Your Honor.
MR. BROWN: Your Honor, I'm requesting Mr.
@ild fof a copy of the letter and with the Court's approval
I will take the copy. We offer the form letter from Mr.
Johnsbn --
THE COURT: Any ijectiop to the form letté;éx
MR. ELLIS: No, Your Honor.
THE COURT: It will be admitted. - I assume §6L
wish the court to disregard the 1/27/772

MR. BROWN: Please, Your Honor.
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(The document referred to above
was marked Complainant's Exhibit
No.. 2 for identification and wasg
received in evidence.)

BY MR. BROWN:
Q. Mr. Johnson, let me show you a letter and ask

you if you have any recollection -of that?

A Yes,

Q What is that?

A That's the letter from Mr. Gild. to me.

Q Is that the letter -- a copy of the letter that

you attached with the form that we've just introduced into
evidence?
A Yes, sir.

MR. BROWN: Your Honor, I would offer this
Yetter. I'm sure we don't have a copy of it. Do yop mind
if the original goes in? We can make a coby of it.

THE COURT: Any objection?

MR. ELLIS: No, four Honor;

THE COURT: It will be_admiﬁted’subject t; a
copy. being madef Is there any objection to baving a copy
made and receiving the letter and this copy being,returned’

to Mr. Gild?

MR. GILD: No, Your Honor.
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-Gorporation Commission for my failure to assist in this.

(The document referred to above
was marked Complainant's Exhibit
No. 3 for identification and wag
received in evidence.)

BY MR. BROWN:

Q Mr. Johnson, did you have any further contact

with Mr. Gild after that letter?

A. Yes, sir. .
Q What was the nature of that contact?
A Well, I think the next thing we established

that there was no report attached to his letter.

Q A How did you establish that?

A Pardon?

0. whét do you mean you established that?
A, | Well, he threatened to notify the State

Q '4 And did yoﬁ —

MB. GILD: I object unless the -- Are.you -
unless it's referring to correspvondence and if so I think
the correspondence should be introduced in evidence.

THE COURT: You may have him on cross examin-~

ation.
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BY MR. BROWN:
Q Mr. Johnson, did you in some way make Mr.

Gild aware of the fact that at least as far as you were

- concerned there was no accident report attached to the

letter that he had sent?

A Right. Right.

Q And did Mr. Gild subsequently send an accident
report? |

A Yes, sir, he did.

Q And when did that come?

A Well, I sent it to the insurance company on

April the 29th of '77.

Q April 29th you sent the accident report to
Safeco?

¢ A Right. I sent a DMV report received fro@

attorney. Please find letter from lawyer and also Southland

Insurance Company.

Q Now what is Southland Insurance Company? What

does that represent?

A That I don't know.
',' 'Q Did you -- Do you know whether you received any

communication from Southland Insurance Company?

A I don't have anything in my file. If I did
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I attached it straight to the copies that went to the insur-

ance company because like I said I have a very weak copy

machine and I copy when it works and when it doesn't work I

.don't.

Q Let me show you a document and ask you if you

can identify that?

A Yes, that's the one I was just reading from.
Q Now what is that? Tell the court what that is.
A Well, this is my notification of accident in

reference the accident date of 1/27/77 where I notified the
insurance company that DMV report received from attorney,
please find letter from lawyer and also Southland Insurance

Company, stapled it and sent it on to Safeco.

Q. All right. That's another one of your forms?
. A, Yes, sir, same form.
o Let me ask you if you can identify this docu-

ment while I sh9h the form to counsel.

A Yes, I'Ye seen this.

0 Is that a copy of the letter from Southlaﬁdw
that you attached.--

A. Right.

} 0 --with this form?
A Right.
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had

one.
THE COURT: Any objection, Mr. Gild?
MR. GILD: I haven't seen them yet, Your Honor)
Nonel
THE COURT: They're admitted.
(The do;uments referred to aboveé
were marked Complainant's
Exhibits Nos. 4 and S for iden-
tification and were received in
evidence.)
BY MR. BROWN:
Q Mr. Johnson, before you got the letter from
Mr. Gild that we introduced previously dated March 17, 1977

Blakeney in January and thereafter or November, the last

address that you have?

you gotten notice of this accident from anybody?
A . No, sir.

Q. What addresses do you show in your file for Mr

A 2402 Terrett Avenue.

Q In whét city?
. A Alexandria, Virginia.

Q How do you spell Terrett?

A T-e-r-r-e-t-t (spelling).

Q That's the latest address you show for him?

MR. ELLIS: ©No objection, Your llonor, to either

3
-4

AUDOREY J, RUDIGER REPORTING SERVICE
CERTIFIED VERBATIM REFPORTERS
3859 CHAIN BRIDGE ROAD

FAIRFAX. VIRGINIA 22030 3 ;
3 .

591-3136




o -

16

17

18

19

A Yes, sir.

Q Did your office ;; Well, strike that.
MR.‘BROWN: That's all the gquestions I have.
EXAMINATION ON BEHALF OF LIBERTY MUTUAL:

BY MR. ELLIS:

o Mr. Johnson, it's a fact, is it not.that your
office was notified by Mr. Gild by telephone prior to the
Marcﬁ 17th letter? 1Isn't that true?

A To my knowledge I don't know.

Q Well, does your file éontain any notes of any

telephone calls received from Mr. Gild?

A Just one.
Q. . When?
A When he called about the accident report which

Pe did not attach to the letter. I called him at that time
that it wasn't attached and he said he would send us one.

0. Well, on the Exhibit numbe; 3 the March 17
letter to Nationél Insurance Agency from Mr. Gild refers to
a telephone gonversation prior to the writing of the letter'-
does it not?

A Yes, sir.

0 Now, who, if you know, in the office received

a call from Mr. Gild, you or anyone else?
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A It was probably me.
Q ; Probably you?
A Yes, sir.
Q Well, then you did talk to Mr. Gild prior to

his writing his letter of March 17th?

A I said I don't know if I did or not. I get
about 20 calls a day on accidents. I don't record -- Every-
body -- People call me and ask me if somebody's insured. I

say yes or no and I hang the phone up.

Oflif they want to ask me any information I
can éi&e them I give it .to them. I don'£ record it. I
inform them that so and so is insured with me.

Q. If you receivé a call from someone, a potential
claimant of his attorney and he %nforms you that he might
represent an'individual involved in an accident are you not
concerned about securing as much information as you can at

that time so tﬁat you might forward it to the company?

A Am I -~ No. 'N9; sir.

Q ‘ You'rg not? |

A . {Shaking head.)

Q So you personally are not concérned then'of

§ou did not feel any concern at that time that when Mr. Gild

called you prior to sending the letter to you you did not
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people involved in-it and whether there were any injuries?

believe it important or necessary for you or for the company

that you were representing in this matter, Safeco, to secure

the information regarding the date of the accident and the

MR. BROWN: Objection. I object to the questic
on two grounds, Your Honor. First the.man says he doesn't
recall any such convefsétion and’secondly, the nature of the
conversation hasn't been revealed. What was it?

Was it a conversation in which he said was
Mr.‘Blakeney insured or =--

THE COURT: I think he can get into the pro-
cedure on it since he doesn't recall.

THE WITNESS: Okay. Would you iike for.ﬁe --

MR. BROWN: =--was it a conversation on anythin?
else? Well, I =--

[

THE WITNESS: 1I'll explain exactly what I do
with everybody that calls me.

ﬁY MR. ELLIS:

Q All right.

A Now, I'd like to establish one thing first;'.
maybe it'll help you, you know, clarify something. I do
hot represent anyone who has an assigned risk policy. I'm

a producer. I have no binding authority. I have no claims
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authority. I cannot give out any information in reference to

this policy which will hinder the insurance company or help

themn.
2 Let's stop right there, sir.
A I jUSt.-T
Q You are aware are you not that undgr the law

even though the insured happens to be an assigned risk --

A Right.

Q _--that you are agent for that company with
reference to that

A No, sir, I'm ﬁot an agent.

MR. BROWN: Your Honor, I don't think it's

fair.to ask this man what under the law he is or isn't --

BY MR..ELLIS:
Q Well, what did you believe it ﬁo be?

MR; BROWN: --unless he has some —;

THE COURT:. He amended the question. Go

ahead.
BY MR. ELLIS:
Q Did you not believe that as the producing
agent that you had a duty to notify the company, even an
éssigned risk company --

A I did notify them..
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notified of an accident that you are interested in securing

the

if somebody calls me. If you have an accident with one of
my clients and you call me and you say you had an accident

with Mr. Brown. 1I'd say, yes, sir, Mr. Brown is insured wit}

me.

the

either you give it to me or Mr. Brown will come in and give
it to me. I say if he doesn't come in you give me a copy

of a police report or a Division of Motor Vehicles report
[ 4

and

March 17 when youvprobably or someone in your office received
a phone call from Mr. Gild concerning the accident or upon
receipt of Mr. Gild's letter of March 17th, did you make any

effort to contact HMr. Blakeney?

Q So is it your statement now that when you are

information -—
A Yes, sir.
Q --concerning facts?
A Yes, sir. 1'll tell you exactly what I do.

I'd say, all I need to do is get the facts to

linsurance company. I can get them one of two ways,

I'll send it to the insurance company.

Q. Now, you didn't make --
A I do that in each and every acc¢ident.
Q Now did you make any effort. either prior to .
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A No, sir.

Q Did you make any effort to contact any members

of Mr. Blakeney's family to determine where he might be or

-might be located or why there wasn't a report filed, et

cetera?

A I may have. Generally, if someone calis and
says they've had an accident with --

Q I didn't say maybe. I said do you haQe any
recollection of doing it in this particular case? .

A No, sir. |

Q So you upon receipt of Mr.-Gild's letter even
though there was no accident report attached to it you then
sent that letter on to Safeco by memoréndum I believe dated
March i9th?
o A Yes, sir.

Q Did you contact Mr. Gild and say, look I got

“your letter but you didn't enclose any report?

A No, sir.

Q As a matter of fact, Mr. Gild then wrote younA

later and you finally wrote back sometime when asking for

the report?

A He called me.

Q He called you when?
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1 A I don't recall.

2 Q. I'm sorry.
3 A I don't recall.
4| | Q. Would it have beén prior to April 4th which

9| | appears to be the date when the letter was written by Mr.

6/ | Gild to you, April 4th of '77 --

7 A The only thing --
8 Q --enclosing an accident report? .
9 ' A Right it was prior to that he -- we talked and

10 | T told him it was not attached.
11 A Q . Dbid he giveIYOu any information at that time

12 concernihg the names of parties in his telephone call?

13 A I don't recall that.

14 L .Q 'Did.you'ask him?

15 . A No, sir.

16 0. But in any event you did receive by letter of

17| | April 4th an accident report filled in by whom, the Blakeneys"

18] | or was this a DMV report or what was it?

19 A It was a DMV report.
20 | 0 Was it a police report or --
2] A Well, Mr. Gild sent it to me and I sent it to

22/ | the insurance company.

23 Q What kind of a report was it?
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A It was a Division of Motor Vehicles report.

Q And did that Division of Motor Vehicles report

contain all of the names of the parties and where the

accident happened and how it happened, et cetgra?

- A They generally do. ,
| Q Pertinent information? ’
A, Sure. F
Q When did you send that to the céﬁpany?
A April the 29th. :
| Q Do you know why the delay betwefn the receipt

of Apfil 4th and the sending out to Safeco oniApril 29th?

A I must not have got it because I send out the

mail every day when I get it. !
' 0} Well, ‘do your records indicate jthat the letter

¢f April 4th did not reach you by the 5th or |the 6th?
, - |

A. It didn't lay around my office !for 20 some

days. I don't know what day he typed it up.

Q After you received the report %- Strike that.
| .

I believe you indicated that you had a -- you filed suit

for a check that had bounced from Mr. Blakeney --

A That's correct. !
) 0} --and you did that when, in March? -
A Well, my letter went out in March. 1I'd say

AUDREY J. RUDIGER REPORTING SERVICE I
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3859 CHAIN BRIOGE ROAD i
FAIRFAX, VIAC {1'A 22030 : ' l .
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sometime in April.

Q When did your letter go out?

>

My last letter went out March the 10th.

Q I'm sorry?
A March the 10th.
Q Had you known abou; the accident by then?
| A Sure.v
CQ How long éfter receiving the notice of the

accident did you file sﬁit against Mr. Blakeney?
A Oh, I filed suit before I got the accident
report.
Q - I just asked you the other and you said --
b | MR. BROWN: You said did he know.about the
accident.
MR. ELLIS:V I'm sorry.
MR. BROWN: I object to the characterization
of the testimony.

BY MR. ELLIS:

of the accident?
A Well, I didn't file suit. I just had a
criminal warrant issued for hinm.

Q A criminal warrant issued.

0. Did you file suit against Mr. Blakeney because

AUDREY J. RUDIGER REPORTING SERVICE
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3839 CHAIN BHIDGE HOAD
FAIRFAX, VIRGINIA 22030

$91-3126

6.




i

AN

10

11

13

14

16

17

18

19

[ 2

A Now what. was your question again?

Q Did you have a criminal warrant issued because

of or as a result of the report of the accident with Mr.

Blakeney?
bA No relationship between the two.
Q It was just a coincidence that they occurred

aboué the same time?

| A Right.

Q Now when you received Mr. Gild's letter of
Marcﬁ 17 you testified that you had already received notice
of tﬁe accident or some wind of the aécident prior to your
having a criminal warrant issued. Would that have been by
the £elephone call or sor~thing from Mr. Gild?
: MR. BROWN: If Your llonor, please, he has a
{ett?r in the files prior to that time. Do you not?

' THE COURT: I think the exhibit he': referring
to is the letter from Mr. Gild giving notice to National
Insurance which refers to a telephone call.

| THE WITNESS: I don't understand what the
accident report's got to do with the check.

BY MR. ELLIS:

Q Well, I asked you whether or not you had been

notified, whether you knew of the accident at the time you

~
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. just happened to be coincidence that it occurred. What I'm

filed the criminal warrant and you said, yes.
|
A Right.

Q You did say that the two are unrelated; it

trying to ascertain is how long prior to your filing the
criminal warrant did you hear about the accident if you know:
|

A The first notice I had of the accident was

Mr. Gild's letter.

Q Now, sir, that doesn't jive with what we've
just gone through and spent‘a great deal of time on
queétioning you about. ~We did talk abcut the fact that
evidentally, or at least it would appear that a phone call
had been made to your office, is that correct?

' MR. BROWN: He didn't testify to that.
. MR. ELLIS: Well, we talked about it.

MR. BROWN: You talked about it.

o BY MR. ELLIS:

Q Are you denying that the phone call was made ox

did. you not imply that you --
A, I said I don't remember.
Q " But you did testify that priorlfo your filing

the criminal warrant you were aware of the accident somehow?

I mean you don't have --

AUDREY J. RUDIGER REPORTING SERVICE
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A Sure. Sure. I had to.

0 Now can you tell me how long prior to filing
the criminal warrant you became aware of the accident?
A Well, let me say this. I knew about the

criminal warrant the day the check bounced. I knew about

the accident the day that Mr. Gild called me. You have those

two dates. I don't understand your guestion.

Q Well, the simple fact of the matter is, Mr.
Johnson that you filed a criminal warrant on March the 10th;
1977 and --

THE WITNESS:. No, I ~--

MR. BRCOWN: Your Honor, please, that's not
what he testified. |

THE WITNESS: I wrote a letter notifying him
9f his bad check.on March-the 10th.

MR. ELLIS: All right.

THE WITNESS: I also wrote one on December.

BY MR. ELLIS:

Q When did you file the criminal warrant?

A Well, I gave him his ten days on March the
10th. I filed i£ in the end of March. Now the exact date
1 don't-know.‘ You can check the Alexandria police; the

warrant is still outstanding.
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Q At the time that you wrote him on March 10

did you know about the accident?

A. Yes, sir. Well, I would assume I did. I don’t
_ know.

Q But you don't know how you came about that

information?

A March the 10th. Sure I knew about the check

by £hen.
| Q You knew aboutbthe what? 'The accident?

A The accident.

Q DO you know how yoﬁ foﬁnd out?

A Through Mr. Gild.

0 That must have been -then by telephone?

A Well, according to you he talked to me prior

Lo ;hé letter.
2 Yes.
A Which more than likely I would have to'say that
we did because I get a lot of calls and I acknowledge the
coverage'and then I hang the phone up and thén if I get a
letter or something I respond. That's it.

Q Now as I understand your procedures at that

time you would not have taken down from Mr. Gild the perti- |

nent information regarding the facts of the accident. You

Y
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would have simply asked him to send you a report and then --

A No, sir. I simply tell him that Mr.'Blakehey

is insured with me.

to secure from the person reporting the accident to you the

Q Right. But you would not have made any effort

particulars regarding the date, place, time, et cetera?
|
A Never. No, sir. I never get any information
|
from an attorney or a client on the telephone.

Q May I see your file or --

. MR. BROWN: If Your Honor, please, just to see

the man's file is not a proper question.

MR. ELLIS: Your Honor, he has had‘the file --
'MR; BROWN: If he'd like to see something in
£he:file, that's fine. |
o l MR. ELLIS: He has had the file in front of

himlthroughout the course of his testifying and he's

referred to it.

THE COURT: If he's using anything i.. the file]|

to testify from, what he testifies from you're entitled to

”

see'.
! MR. BROWN: That's what I'm suggesting. He

can show him what he testified from in the file but just to

rifle through the man's file is not a fair question.
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MR. ELLIS: I think, Your Honor, if he has
notes concerning Mr. Blakeney and correspondence I think-

we're entitled to look at it particularly since he has

- referred to the file during the course of his testifying.

MR. BROWN: You can ask him that question,.
does he have any notes. |
THE COURT: I think you're going to have to
lay a foundation for it, Mr. Eliis a little mdre broader .
than juét the fact ﬁhat he had loocked at it.
BY MR. ELLIS:
a | During the course of your files, Mr. Johnson,

you've referred from time to time to your files have you

not to refresh your recollection of incidents and dates?

A Yes, sir.

Q Have you looked through the entire file?
[ .

A. Yes, sir.

MR. ELLIS: I think thét's sufficient, Your
Honor. | |

THE COURT: Any questions of the witness?

MR. BROWN: No.

THE COURT: You can look through the file.
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BY MR. ELLIS:

0 Did Mr. Blakeney, did he appear to be at this

2402 Terrett Avenue, Alexandria address?

A No, sir.

Q. Wasn't correspondence returned to you?

A, Yes, sir.

Q. How about the letter of December 13, 1976

when you wroté him concerning the check that had bounced,
the ten day notice, did he respond to that?

A No, sir.

Q Did he receive it if you know?

A I don't think -~ No, he never signed for any-
thing. ‘ :

Q. Did you have any other addresses in your file

qther than the Terrett Avenue address?

A I don't know. You --

o For Mr. Blakeney. Do you recall any? I'm
just kind of thumbing through here.

A . No,.sir, I believe that's just a central
lécation #hat all the Blakeneys use whére:théy more or less
park their trash trucks. \

Q Would you ever contact any of the rest of the

Blakeney family at any other address other than the Terrett
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Avenue one?

A The only Blakeney you can get a hold of is
Jessie. The rest of them are =--

Q Where is Jessie?

A ~-they have ways of geﬁting lost. He iives in
Maryland.

Q He lives in Maryland. And have you always
been able to get a hold of Jessie when you've wanted to?

A Yes, sir.

Q Now at any time, sir, from the time you first
' conceived of this accident until the present day have you
madeé any attempt to contact any member of the Blakeney
family ta loéate the whereabouts of Joe Biakeney?

A I talked to several of them.

Q Who and when?

Well, I talked to Jessie; I talked to Charles.

When did you first talk to Jessie?

A Oh, I talk to Jessie about every two weeks.

Q Well, when did you first talk to him abodt
trying to locate Joe if you did?
A When I tried to collect the check. The check

was no good. I said, where can I get a hold of Joe.

Q When was that, back in December?
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A fDecember.

Q What were you told at that time?

A, They were looking for him too.

Q I'm sorry?

A I said they were looking for him too.

Q Did you ever contact any member of the family

thereafter regarding his whereabouts?

A Yes, there was -- There's a lady that goes by

the name of Gladys Blékeney and she relayed messages to him

from me.
Q And would he then contact you or call you?
A. No, sir, never called.
Q Well, but you were in essence communicating

with him?
o ‘ A Yes, Mrs. Gladys Blakeney which is his sister-
in-law cashes a lot of checks at my office and every time
she'd cash a check I'd ask her if she'd seen him and' she
would say, yes, I gave him your message but he never --

Q In iooking through your file, sir, I failed
to see -- éerhaps I missed it because I went throuéh hu;ridlj
but I failed to see any letter from your agency to Blakeney

requesting that he fill out an accident report concerning

the accident of January 27th or that he contact you or that
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he contact-Safeco. Is that a fair review of -~

A That's correct.

o Did you ever receive a copy of any reservation

' of rights for the amount of coverage letter from Safeco?

A I don't think so.
Q When was the first time you had any contact

from Safeco regarding this case if you ever had?

A I talked to a claims man on the phone.
Q When?

A Now the dates I don't know but I talked to
him several times.

Q Well, can you tell me approximately when you
had talked with him?

A . Well, I think it was probably in the summer of
:77; late spring and summer.

Q Do you have any notes of that conversation?

A No, sir. I believe I had his name written

down just one time.

Q But you don't know what the conversation was
about?

A I can't remember his name even. Yes.
N 0. What was it?

A About the accident with Mr. Blakeney, how he
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could gét a hold of him.

a What information did you give,'if any, to
that adjustef?

A | ‘Well, i gave him his addresses and people, you
know, possible people to contact. | |
Q Who did you tell him he could contact?

A I don't recall but I believe I gave him the
lSO‘Williams Street address. |

Q Where did you secure that from?

A fhat's where Charles Blakeney lives; that's.
where Gladys Blakeney lives and I gave him that address to
try.

Q How about Jessie Blakeney's address?

A Jessie lives in Maryland and he doesn't deal
€oo much with his brothers.

Q Do your files reflect or does it come to your

recollection that you ever -- that Dairyland ever insured

Blakeney through your office?

A Dairyland?
Q Yes.
A Yes, he's insured with Dairyland.
) Q When? ‘When did he become insured with Dairy-

land?
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A Well, he had a motorcycle which was insured

with Dairyland.

Q Was that insured with Dairyland at the time

. 0f the accident?

A Well, let's see. I don't see a Dairyland

policy. I see a policy in here on 3/4/75 to 3/4/76 with

' Calvert Fire Insurance Company for a motorcycle.
Q How about any Dairyland -- do you recall any-

thing at all about thaf?

A Nothing in that file. No Dairyland files.
Q I'm sorry.

A I . don't see any.

Q : Could there have been one that may not be

located in the file?
. MR._BROWN: Your Honor, could there have been
one is not a proper question. Anything is possible.

THE COURT: Sustained.

THE WITHNESS: Well --

MR. BROWN: Don't answer the gquestion, Mr.
Johnson. The objection~w§s sustained.

BY MR. ELLIS:

0. Now you received a letter I believe from the

insurance carrier sometime in April, 1977, do you recall
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-Your Honor, in evidence?

that, sir?
A Not affhand.

MR. ELLIS: 1Is there a Southland letter,

THE COURT: There was one. I don't know the
date of it. |
BY MR. ELLIS:
Q- Evidentally, somehow Southland by April 25,
1977 had become notified that you were the agent for Mr.

Blakeney, is that correct?

A Right, uh-huh.

) Was this letter of April 25 sent out to the
company?

A Yes, sir.
o . Q Was all the correspondence you received from

any source sent out to the company?

A Yes, sir, everything.

Q I'm just slightly confuse@ about one point,
sir, When did you become aware of the Williams Street.'
addregs in Alexandria regardingiBlakeney's location?

A " Well, like I said, that's is Charles Blakeney's
;ddress.‘ o

Q " And that is his brother?
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that address because sometimes they move around and he might

A

That's his brother. And I just suggested try

be living there because he didn't have a family.

Honor.

Q

your file?

file.

A

MR. ELLIS: I have nothing further, Your

THE COURT: Mr. Gild?
MR. GILD: Nothing, Your Honor.
FURTHER EXAMINATION ON BEHALF OF SAFECO:

BY MR. BROWHN:

Do you have that Williams Street address in

You said 150.
- I think it's 150.
Could it be 1302
That's possible.
Do you have the address with you?

I don't -- I don't think I have it in this

You don't have that file?

Unh-unh. I was going by memory but I think

it's 130 or 150.

MR. BROWN: I have nothing more..
THE COURT: May the witness be excused?

MR, BROWN: Yes, Your Honor.
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Whereupon

JAMES B. NAYLOR
a witness, was called for examination by counsel for Safeco,
and, after having been duly sworn, was examined and testified
as follows:

. EXAMINATION ON BEHALF OF SAFECO:

. BY MR. BROWN:
Q Would you state your name, blease?
A James B. Naylor.
Q And how arc you employed?
A I'm the adjuster in charge of the Alexandria

service office rfor Safcco.
Q Are you in charde of the records and files of

that office including the files of notice of accidents and

that sort of tﬁing?
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A Yes, sir.

d Does that include‘this accident we're talking
about, the Blakeney files?

A Yes, sir, it does.

MR. ELLIS: If Your Honor, please, I thipk we
should make some distinctioh as to whether he's in charge
as a supervisor of the office which might contain files as
opéosed to the custodian of records or the one responsible
for‘same.

I don't think -- If you intend to get in any
information based on office records then I would object
unless it can be shown that the witness is the custodian of
the records in fact. just as -- |

THE COURT: Are you going to try tq get records
{n through this witness?

| MR. BROWN: Yes, sir.

TgE COURT: Then you'll have to lay the proper

foundation for the introduction of office records.

BY MR. BROWN:

Q How many people are in your office?.
A Four.
2 And what is your relationship to those persons

who are in the office?
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A I would be their manager.

Q th naintains the records?

A I would.

o You maintain the records?

A Oh,vI don't -- You know, I1'd probably just be

in charge of them actually. The .girl in the office really
maintains them.
Q Does she maintain them in accordance with your

supervision and control?

A Yes.

Q Do you have access to those rééords?

A Yes.

Q. Do you check her work from time to time and

ascertain that she's keeping the records properly?
. A ¥ES.

MR. ELLIS: Objection, Your Honor. .it's all
verylleading and it's not going to get to the crux of the
ma;tér; basically that the.witness is not the custodian of
the recoras. I don't care much --

THE COURT: We want to get to the crux of.thé_
matter if the records are kept under his supervision.

Wouldn't that satisfy the requirements under his control and|

supervision?
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MR. ELLIS: Your Honor, we know definitely

that if a hospital administrator who has overall responsi-

bility for everything that happens in the hospital comes in

.and attempts to identify records and testify that these are

what the records are unless --

I think the reason the rule require§ the
custodian of the records to come in because that person has
first-hand knleedge of.all the fecords, where they are,
wha; comes in and what doesn't éome in.

Obviously, this man having overall responsi-

bility for the office cannot and has not qualified himself

~to testify to the minute - and day to day, day in and day out

receipt of méil and where these pieces are filed and parti-
cularly with reference to this particular case.
. THE COURT: Isn't that the reason for the rule
that records that are kept under his supervision.and‘control
if he can identify them and say that they were made: pur-
suant to his supervision and control does that not satisfy
them?

MR. ELLIS: HNo, sir. I -- There is a distinct{
between a custodian of the records and one having overall

fespbnsibility for keeping of the records. Now that's -- thd

latter is what this gentleman obviously is. He certainly

on

AUDREY J. RUDIGER RE" . "'TING SERVICE
CERTIFIED VERBATIN: - FORTERS

3859 CHAIN ORIL . ir0AD
FAIRFAX, VIRGINI- 72030

591-313¢0




R, 1| | hasn't gualified himself to testify to the custodian.
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THE CQURT: The purpose of the rule -- Isn't the
3| | general purpose éf the rule that the custodian of the records
4 | can appear in court because rather than taking say a presi-
9l | dent of the company or someone like that, bringing them into
6 couft? Isn't that the purpose?

7 ' MR. ELLIS: No, the purpose is to have the

8/ | person who has first-hand knowledge of fhe records rather

9/ | than the president who obviously has none.

10 ‘ MR. BROWN: four Honor, in a four person
11| | office this -- We're not talkinglébout the hospital admini-
;;; 12| strator, the president or‘some large person. We're'talking
- 13| | about the very man who runs that office.
14 . Now, I could bring in his secretary if that's
15| | what --
«
16 THE COURT: The Court will check this at the
17 luncheon recess and if you can go onto some other part of
18 | his testimony and the‘Court will rule on that at the brgak;’
19 | MR. BROWN: Well, actually, most of his
20| | testimony if not all is relative to what records reflect.
21 Some letters he wrote himself, some letters were written
22| | before --
T a3 THE COURT: Can't you go to those that he
s

AUDREY J. RUDIGER REPORTING SERVICE
CERTIFIED VERBATIM REPORYERS

3839 CHAIN BRIDGFE ROAD
FAIRFAX, VIRGINIA 22030 5 .

. 59t-3138




aw’

a”

o

3

10
11

12

16
17
18

19

wrote himself?

MR. BROWN: I suppose so. I'll try.

BY MR. BROWN:

Q Well, let me start with this. Are you familiarx

with the policies that are issued by Safeco?

A Yes.

Q Do you know what. policy wac issued to Mr.
Blakeney?

A Yes.

Q Can you identify that policy?

A Yes, I could if I had a copy of it.

Q- Let me show you a cpoy of a poLicy and ask you

if this is a copy of it? ‘

MR. ELLIS: Your Honor, I might inquire -- At
;his time I'm going to object. There's no basis or. foundatig
laid on which this witness knows which policy was issued to
Mr. Blakeney.

MR. BROWN: Well, he's the man‘ih charge of
the office. I caﬁ't get much higher. I don;t know who I
could bring other than this man that would know that.

MR.. ELLIS: Well, I assume you could have -~

MR. BROWN: If we want to say that he wasn't

insured by Safeco then I'll withdraw and we'll let Mr. Ellis

p1
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worry about --

THE COURT: You don't want the policy in,

Mr. Ellis?

MR. ELLIS: Your Honor, the nleadings establish

that Safeco insured him. That's not an issue in this case.

MR. BROWN: Well,';'ll nonsuit the case and
withdraw the défense and let you have that -at it then if
that's the way you want it.

| MR. ELLIS: I'm only concerned, Your Honor,

about -- No, we have no issue about that.

THE COURT: Well, if the Court finds that
no policyexisted theﬁ it would follow that there would be no
coverage.

MR. ELLIS: That's not én issue in 'the case,
Xour Honor. The issue is --

THE COURT: 1It's not?

MR. ELLIS: ©No, sir. . No, there is no issue
in this case tﬁat Safeco did not insure Blakéney. They have
alleged that in their pleadings.

THAE COURT: Weil, can you stipulate to the
policy then?

MR. ELLIS: That is what I'm not quite sure of

because I have a feeling that sometimes these policies differ

1)
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depending on whether they're assigned risk or what. That's

the thing that puzzles me.
MR. BROWN: Well, I asked Mr. Naylor if he

was familiar with the policy that was issued and he said he

was.

THE COURT: Do you have further objections,

Mr. Ellis.

MR. ELLIS: No, let it go. We tried.
THE COURT: It will be admitted.

(The policy referred to above
was marked Complainant's Exhibit
No. 6 for identification and
was received in evidence.)

BY MR. BROWH:

Q Mr. Naylor, did you bring with you today .the

%lakeney file?

A Yes.

Q Wguld you get 1it?

A (The witness complied with the reqguest.)

Q How did this file come to you? How did you

\

get that very piece of file material that you've got there?
A Well, I inherited it. I wasn't the original
édjuster on this. Dave Evans who was the adjuster in charge

at the time had the file. When he left I took over the
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handling of it which -- and this included one of his files.

Q Where is Dave LEvans now?
A He works for Ohio Casualty.
Q Where is that file physically maintained in

theloffice?

A In my desk drawer. .

Q In your desk drawer?

A Right.

Q For how long has it been maintained in your

desk drawer?
A Well, since I've been the adjustef in chargé
which is. about a yeaf and one-half.

Q And who physically puts things into that file?

Who puts documents and other material in it?

P A I sort my own mail.
0 You sort your own mail?
A Right.
o Before you inherited the file who physically-z%

{

put material in there? "
A Dave Evans would have. The same procedure.

Q When you inherited the file did you throw any-

thing out of the file?

A No.
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Nmay have been or may not have been in the file prior to the

Q So is the file in the manner in which you

inherited it?
A ¥es, sir.
MR. BROWN: Your Honor, I would submit that now
there can't be any question as to the custodian of the records.
This man maintains thé records himself and physically is in
chargé of it. |
And, I don't see how he could possibly havé
any‘objectioﬁ to him testifying to everything that'siin the
file. |
MR. ELLIS: I have no problem with the fact
that since this individual came in éontact with the file
that what is in the file is that which he has.received and
has put in the file concerning this case.
o However, I ceftainly have a problem with Qhat
time'that he took over actual custody of same.
Now for thaﬁ limited purpose I have no objectidgn
to this particular witness testifying but I do not stipulage
and I object if-the admission of the record is to be con-
strued to be all of the correspondence, notations, memoxr -
;ndums concerﬁing this case since the date of this accident.

I will stipulate =--
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THE COURT: I don't think it could be received
for the negative. |

MR. ELLIS: Well, I would hooe not but I can
understand --

TdE COURT: I can only receive it for what's
contained in the file and offered into evidebce and not that |
that excludes everything else possibly that pould have

happened in the case. .

MR. BROWN: What I'm going to ask him, Your

Honor, is whether there is any reflection in the file of

i

having received any notice from anyone concerning this

accident.

THE COURT: He can testify to that but that
does not mean that he did not rececive notice.

MR. BROWN: Well, if there's some positive
zestimony that he did I'll be glad to proceed and deal with
it when it comes. Now, sé we can proceed on that basis.

THE COURT: Go ahead.

BY MR. BROWN: ,

0. Now, would you tell us what the record shows
with regard to the first.notice to Safeco of this accident
of January 27, 19772

A I'd have to refer, of course, to what Dave
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Evans had in it and he's got the form filled out as May 18th
would have been our first record in our office of having

received notice of ‘a claim

Q All right. And from whom did that notice come?
A From the agent.

0 That is National?

A .Right, National Insurance Agency.

Q | Mr. Johnson?

A Well, it doesn't actually state Mr. Johnson.

o National Insurance Agency?
A Right.
Q ' What does the file reflect was done if any-

thing was done when notice was received by Safeco?

A Well, he makes a note down heré as to the fact
Ehat he just got all this information from the agent and it
includes who the claimant would be and whatnot.

Q And what was done? Was anythiﬁg done with
regard to Mr; Biakeney himself?

A Well, they made the note to a previous file.
Apparently, it appears that they couldn't contact -- I'll
have to refer to his phone messages. He caiied, apparently,
Ehe -~ or got the address of Mr. Blakeney's sister at --

He's got it listed here at 130 Williams Street)|
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any effort to reach Mr. Blakeney reflected ié the file aroung

|
|
|
i
I

i
Then apparently he makes note of a conversation on that same

day of speaking to Mr. Johnson. And anparently -- It says
. ' !
in here that Mr. Johnson says that the insureh, meaning Mr.

|
Blakeney, never reported the claim to him. .

Then also on that same date he Falled Mr. Gild

and informed Mr. Gild that we may or may notfinsure Mr.
i

Blakeney. |

MR. ELLIS: I'm sorry. Did thé witness refer
!

to the date of that memorandum? |

THE WITNESS: 5/18. This is all 5/183 what
i
I'm referring to. 1
|

BY MR. 'BROWN:

Q Is there any correspondence to Mr. Blakeney or

;his time? i

A The first one would have been I think it is --
N
written correspondence would be on June r6th}

Q Is there any reflection of an earlier effort
to reach Mr. Blakeney or a conversation withEMr. Blakeney
orally or by telephone? E

A No, no conversations. i

MR. ELLIS: "Excuse me, what year is that? I

don't mean to interrupt.
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MR. BROWWN: June, 1977.

THE WITWESS: That's '77.

BY MR. BROWN:

Q Would you show us that letter that was sent
and tell us to what address it was sent?

A ‘ Well, I believe thgre were fouf of them. ﬁe've
got a 2402 Terrett Avenue;.a 1306 Duke Street, these afe all
in.Alexaﬁdria; 2347 Green Street and that's"ﬁn D.C. and 130
Wil}iams Street in Alexandria. ‘

Q2 - Would you give me one of those‘letters out of
the file? |

MR. .ELLIS: Your Honor, may we have all four?

THE CQURT: The Court is going'to'recess at
this point. You may go through the file.

. MR. ELLIS: Sir, I wonder, begore we go into
recess if the Court might make the same ruling that you made
before with regard --

THE COURT: If he's using his file to testify
from then you can have access to it. The Céurt will recess
to 2:00 o'clock: If I'm able to come on thé bench before
that time I'll send éomeone to contact counsel.

(Whereupon, at 12:00 o'clock p.m., the Court

recessed to reconvene at 1l:45 o'clock p.m. that same day.)
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AFTERNOON SESSION

EgAMINATION ON BEHALF OF SAFECO (Resumed):
BY MR. BROWN:

Q Mr. Naflor, I believe before we broke I had
asked you to take out of your file, out of the clips there,
the letter that was the communication, the first written
communication from your company to Mr. Blakeney which I
believe is dated in June 1977. I had asked you for one

COoPY . Mr: Ellis asked that they all be removed, all four
of those pafticular letters. | .

MR. BROWN: You've seen these, Mr. Ellis,
haven't you, and I think Mr. Gild has not.

' MR. ELLIS: Yes.

MR. GILD: May I have just a minute to read

fhis, Your Honor? I understand that counsel represents that

these were all the same letters?
MR. BROWN: VYes.

BY MR. BROWN:

Q Are these all four the same letters, Mr. Naylox

?
A Right.
Q And they were sent to different addresseé?
) A Right.
Q Would you tell us to what addresses the letters
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383% CHAIN BRIDGE ROAD
FAIRFAX, VIRGINIA 22030 ;' i

591:3136

-




2od

o

10

i1

16

17

18

~send those?

were sent?

A Well, we had 130 Williams Street in Alexand;ia.
1306 Duke Street also in Alexandria. 2402 Terrett Avenue
also in Alexandria and one to 2347 Green Street in.D.C.,
southeast.

MR. BROWN: Your Honor, I would propose to
offer in-evidence only one of these for the sake of the
clerk's offiée economy and not have so many copies to --

"THE COURT: Any objection to that? |

MR. ELLIS: No objection

MR. GILD: No objection.

THE COURT: Admitted.

MR. BROWN: 1I'1l offer the one that is
addressed to the Terrett Avenue address which has attached
%0 it the addresses to which the other copies were sent.

(The document referred to above
was marked Complainant's Exhibid

No. 7 for. identification and
was received in evidence.)

BY MR. BROWN:

o What method of mail, Mr. Naylor was used to

A They were sent certified mail, return receipt

requested.
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Q Do you know whether or not you received or the

: !
company received back any of the return receipts?

A They were all marked unclaimed.
|

Q- Then did your company make any further effort .

to make contact with Mr. Blakeney?

. | .
A Yes, on July 28 we sent out those same letters

to the same addresses and we just changed the date and

the certified mail number. o :

Q And would you get those out of your file
there?

A © Well, I've got -- ; think I oniy have one here.
But.I've got -- I believe we 6nly have one hére. What

number is that last -- E
. i
Q 851537. 1

o A 38, well, I know we had 38, 36 -- Okay. That's

the.only letter that I've got.

i
Q. Did this -- Did the letter that I'm now showing

to Mr. Gild which is dated July of '77 go tolthe same address

as the June letter did?
A Right. The only thing we-chanéed on those

letters was the date and the certified mail number.

Q Was it the same letter?
A _ Same letter. I believe it's word for word.

_‘
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- were returned tn you?

Q And that was also sent certified mail?
A (Nodding head.)
0. Do you know what the -- whether any of those

A I think they all came back unciaimed also.
No, just it says return to writer on one of Fhem. They all
would have come back unclaimed then, return to sender. All
of them were marked that way.
Q All of them marked return to sender?
A Yes.
MR. BROWN: Your Honor, I'd offer this letter
which is a copy of one of four as the other letter.
THE COURT: - Any objection?
MR. ELLIS: No objection, Your Honor.
4 ) THE COURT: Admitted.

(The document referred to above
was marked Complainant's Exhibit
No. 8 for identification and '
was received in evidence.)

BY MR. BROWN:
Q Now after the sending of that letter in July
of 1977 did there come a time when your office received

suit papers in the tort suits arising out of this accident?

A Yes.
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0. And how did you rececive those $uit papers?
A Through our registered agent in the state.
Q Did you receive the suit papers from Mr.

Blakeney at any time?
A No.
Q And subsequent to receipt of the suit papers
did you do anything else with‘regard to atteﬁpting to contact

Mr. Blakeney?

A Before we --
Q - No, after.
A After. Yes, after we got the suit papers we

had an independent adjuster see if he could track down
Blakeney at those or any known addrésses, caﬁvas the neighboxy
hooqd.

0 And who was thelindependent adﬁuster?

A I believe his name is Jim Gorney from Crawford
and Cbmpgny. ‘

Q And did he report to'you whether or not he had

‘found Blakeney?

A Yes, he did. '
o} What was his report? I
) A He found Mr. Blakeney —-- Actually, I don't

remember what address he found him at but he did. Apparently
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somebody referred him to Mr. Blakency and he found Mr.

~

Blakeney and took a statement from him.

Q Did his statement that he took from Mr. Blakendy

or any of the reports that Crawford and Company gave to your
company indicate anything at all with regard to a discussion

of coverage?

A A discussion of coverage?

Q ‘ Yes.

A No.,

Q What was the nature of the statement that was

i
taken from Mr. Blakeney?

A I believe he was just asked to go out there
and locate the man and take a statement from him on how

the accident happened.

Il

. Q And was that what the statement related to?
A Yes, I believe so.
Q Was there any further effort to reach Mr.

Blakeney by your company after that?

A ‘Yes. Actually, I personally t?ied to follow
up on Mr. Gorney with no success. I can't tell you how
but I just tried to follow up on those addresses one time
;yself, couldn't locate him so I turned around and sent some

more letters out hoping he'd respond to that because we had
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a lot of questions at that point to ask him.

0. What was the date of the Gorney finding of
Mr. Blakeney?

A" Actually, I don‘ﬁ think I've got a copy of that
statement.

Q Do you remember what month it was?

A I guess it would have been I think October ther
of '77.
Q Did you thereafter send further correspondence

to Mr. Blakeney?
A Yes, we wrote him again on -- Let's see.

On November 16th of ;77.

Q Would you get that‘letter out_and let us see
that?
P A Actually I don't see a certified number on it.
Q To what address did that go?
A Well, we_would have sent, we would have sent,

it would have been exactly the same setup once again'to those -

We changed one thing. We changed the Terrett address to
Terry Avenue. I believe everything elsé then would have
been identical because in the adjuster’'s siéned report I

believe he put down 2402 Terry Avenue instead of Terrett

Avenue.
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Q -When you say the édjuster who are you referting
to?

A qim Gorney égain. I'm sorry.

Q Did you send that letter to, tlHe letter of

Rovember 16, 1977 did you send that letter to the 130 Willian

1

Street address?
| A Yes, and to the Green Street address iﬁ-D.C.

and the Duke Street address in Alexandria.

o Was there any response from Mr, Blakeney as a
result of that letter?

A No, there wasn't.

Q Now aown at the -- on the bottém of each page
of that 1ettér the name Joe R. Blakeney is written as if
handwritten by someone. Can you tell me. how that comes to

gPpear on that document?

A On that particular document you have there?
Q Yes.
A When I finally met Mr. Blakeney which would

have been I guess two, three weeks ago I asked him to sign
one of these leftters as a -- to let him know that we were
reserving our rights.

He did not sign those in November of '77.

That's a little misleading. It was the only copy I -- It
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was a copy of a letter I had and I wanted him to understand
that we were reserving his rights before we went éhead -
reserving our rights before we went ahead any further.

And I had him sign a copy of that letter.
That's the reason for that signature. He di?n't do that in
November of '77. That was just one I had haﬁdy with me and
I simply asked him to sign it.

»

Q I want to come back to that but for the
present moment this letter is as it was mailéd in November
of '77 except:that Mr. Blakeney's signa;ure ét the bottom
did not aﬁpear on the copy in November of '77?

A Yes, that's correct.

MR. BROWN: Your Honor, I would offer this in'
evidence? ' F
. THE COURT: Any objection?

MR. ELLIS: No-objection, Your;Honof.

THE COURT: It will be admitted,

(The document referred to above

was marked Complainant's Exhibit

No. 9 for identification and
-was received in evidence.)
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BY MR. BROWN:

Q Did you'make any further effort to reach
Mr. Blakeney by correspondence or otherwise?

A . Actually it seems that we sent him a let
the summertime but I don't have a copy of if. I know
rewrote him then on December 15th of '78.

Q Did you say you thought you sent him a 1

in the summertime?

A Yes. I seem to remember it but I don't

a copy of it here so maybe that's --

MR. BROWN: If the Court please, in the Court

file there is a letter to Mr. Blakeney dated June 21,

which shows service by posting at 130 Williams Street

special process service and I would ask that that be
?dmitﬁed at this time.

THE WITNESS: I believe that was '78.

MR. BROWN: '78, I'm sorry. At least I
it's in the clerk's file.

MR. ELLIS: No objection.

MR. BROWN: I'd offer the letﬁer of June
1978 which has the stamp on it of the special proceés.

THE COURT: Any objection, Mr,. Gild?

MR. GILD: I have none.

ter in

I

etter

have

1977

by a

hope

21,
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(The document referred to above
was marked Complainant’'s Exhibid
No. 10 for identification and

was received in evidence.)

i
|

i
BY MR. BROWN:

Q After June 21, 1978 did Mr. Blakeney make
+

contact with your office during the summer?

A No.

Q When did you attempt to contact him again

1
1

‘there was another attempt made to contact him?
A December 15th we wrote him ag%in at those
same addresses.
Q Do you ‘have a copy of that letter?
A Yes. I think that's the only;one I have.
MR. BROWN: I'd offer that.
THE COURT: Any objection? 1
MR. ELLIS: No objection, Youq Honor.

THE COURT: Admitted.
|

(The document referred to above
was marked Comélainant's Exhibit
No. 11 for identification and

was received in evidence.)
!
BY MR. BROWN: |

|
4

Q And to what addresses was that sent?

A They were sent to all the same ones and I

any

if
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think we still sent the same address to the Terry Avenue

again instead of Terrett. I think.

Q ' What was the result of that certified mailing?

.That is, did they come back or --

A We had I know one or two returns but he did
respond to.that. He cailed Ed Grove who is -- I guess I.caq
say tﬁis - defending him or defending him in the action
that Safeco hired. |

Q Whén did you hire Ed Grove?

A When the original suit papers came in a year
and one-half ago.

0. And has he filed pleadings on behalf of Mr.A

Blakeney in the court suits?

A Yes, he has.

o Q Is he aware of this suit having been filed?
A Yes.
Q | Subsequent or after the December 15 letter

do you know whether or not Mr. Grove had any contact with
Mr. Blakeney?

A Yes. Mr. Grove told me that Mr. Blakeney just

showed up in his office a little bit before Christmastime I

believe, just before or just after, just showed up in his

office one day.
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-0 In '78? . )

A. Right. ~ ;

Q | And did there come a time when you met Mr.
Blakeney? : ;

A Yes. .‘

Q When was that?

A On January 10th, '79 that shouid be, that's

dated wrong.
o Did you at that time discuss with Mr. Blakeney

the circumstances under which Mr. Grove was representing him?

A . Yes.
Q And what was the discussion and what was done?
A Well, we explained to him at that time Mr.

Grove was defending him in the action and that we had hired
gnother attorney which was you to defend Safeco because we
really didn't think -- we didn't know at thét time whether
or not we would provide any coverage to himifor the accident|

Q Did you give him the letter ddted in November_u

of '77 which bears a copy of his signature? .

A Yes. ' |

Q —Did you give him a copy of that?
) A Yes. Yes, I did. !

Q And he signed a copy?
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A Right. ;
Q And did you subsequently bringihim to my officd?
A Yes. | :
Q - On that same day? 1
_ _ \
A Right. ‘ . :.
Q And was there any discussion i% my office

concerning the importance of this case today?

i
!
A Yes. |
i
. | '
Q Do you recall my giving him a éopy_of the

pleading in this case? ;
A Yes, I do. [
|

0} The Bill of Complaint. Do you recall whether

1
1

or'not I -wrote anything on the Bill of Complaint before I

dave it to him? v -

f
s A - Yes. I believe you wrote the trial date on

i
it and what time. , !

Q Tpday's date? !
|
A Today's date at 10:00 o‘clock I believe.
Q Was there any discussion amonglthe three of

ﬁs concerning the importance, the impact of this case, what

. N i
this case mneant? '

A. Right. As a matter of fact you put in rather
[
layman terms that you were the bad guy and that you were
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representing Safeco in the action trying to get, trying to

put it so that Safeco would not have to provide coverage
and you’explained your position.

He already understood that because Ed Grove I
believe had explained the same thing already to him. And
he knew what this' action today was about.

Q ' Did he express any lack of understanding of -
what we were telling him?

A No, he didn't.

Q Up until today right now at‘this moment has
Mr. Blakeney ever notified your compaﬂy, gotten in touch with
your company or anyoﬂe for your coﬁpany to vour knowledge
and told them a notification of accident?

A " He's never --

Py MR. ELLIS: If Your Honqr, please, the witness
has stated that back in October, 1977 that a statement was
given.to Crawford and Company who was acting as agent for
ngeco at that gime toncerning the accideﬁt.

MR. BROWN: Well, that was not a.notificétion
of the accideptf That was a -- I'm not trying to mischar-
acterize.that but --

MR.  ELLIS: Well, the witness has testified

that he --
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MR. BROWN: I'll rephrase the qbestion.
THE COURT: Rephrase the quest%on.

BY MR. BROWN:

I
Q Has Mr. Blakeney initiated any contact with

your company or to your knowledge anyone on béhalf of your

company to report an accident up until today, that is the
f

accident of January 27th? 1

[
A Other than going into Ed Grove's office that

one time. He responded to the letter. He's never called

|
1

our office for any reason or come into the office.

MR. BROWN: I have no further duestions.

THE COURT: Cross examine. |
EXAMINATION ON BEHALF OF LIBER?Y MUTUAL:
!

- BY MR. ELLIS: !

o Q I'm sor;y, I've forgotten yourilast name?
A Naylor. ( .
Q It's Jim Naylor? :
A Right. :
Q Mr. Naylor you indicated at th? beginning:of

i

t
your testimony that the first notification of this accident

was on a memorandum in your file dated May lé, 1977, is that

correct?

A That's true.
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Q. As a matter of fact didn't the agent send over

a memorandum dated March 19, 1977 in which he enclosed a

copy of Mr., Gild's letter --

A Well --

Q --making notice of the claim and report of .the|
accident?

A That's his date there. We didn't have any

record of that accident until May 18th.

MR. BROWN: We don't contest Your Honor that
we are bound if you will by the notice to the agent. And
that date is =--

THE COURT: That is Mr. Johnson's form?

MR. BROWN: Yes, March 19 I think we've got to

buy - that by our own testimony. His testimony was that Safeca's

"Qwn file doesn't show notice until later but we're not

contesting the earlier date.

THE COURT: The Court will accept that Mérch
date then as the notification date.

MR. ELLIS:. And can we stipulate that the
company received Exhibit humber two?

MR. BROWN: We have no way of knowing that

the company received that at any time before May 18. We

feel that because of the circumstances we cannot take the
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. that.

‘that the insured had not supposedly at least according to

positioﬁ that we did not technically have notice of the
accident as of the date oflthat letter but the Safeco file

shows not an earlier receipt date so I can't stipulate to

BY MR. ELLIS:

Qe Now the memorandum, of March 19, 1977 indicates
that not only was the letter attached from Mr. Gild notifying
the agent ofhthe accident but also that the insured had not
filed an accident report, is that correct?

MR. BROWN: That's not what the witness
testified to, Your Honor. The witness testified, if I undef-
stood him cofrectly, Mr. Johnson, that that letter says that

no accident report is attached to the letter that's going to

Safeco.
MR. ELLIS: 1I'm sorry. All right.
BY MR. ELLIS:
[0} But at least at the time that the company would

have received either the March 19th memo from the agent or

the April 29th memo from the agent it was clear at - -that timé

the correspondence, the insured had not notified the agent of
the accident or notified the company, is that correct?

A When we first got notice, yes.
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'two memorandums in the file.

Q0. Well, I'm talking about even in accordance witH
Let me see one thing in here. 1In going through this file

during the luncheon recess I noticed a copy of one of those

MR. BROWN: The April one is in the file.

MR; ELLIS: All right. We'll stipulate that
the -- Counsel, can we stipulate.rather than '‘go through the
entire file again that the memorandum Exhibit number four
is contained in the»file'brought here-today by Mr. Naylor?

‘MR. BRbWN: Can I see that list of the exhibits
Yes, that is in the Safeco file.

BY MR. ‘ELLIS:

Q Now if the, that report was in the file would
you agree Mr. Naylor that back shortly after at least April
29th Safeco, not counting the agent, just Safeco itself was
;ware of the fact that thére had not only been an accident
but there was nothing to indicate that the insured had filed
an accident report?

A If we had received it, yes, at that time.

o Well, it was in your file. I assume you
received it;

- A I thought you asked me if we had received it

on or about April 29th.
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Q Right.

A And-all I can testify to is what is in here and
accofding to the file we didn't get anything until May 18th.

Q Just to clarify this one point it's stipulated

with counsel that the memorandum Exhibit number four --

A Is in ~--
- Q --was part of your file?
A Right. But we don't know if we received it --

- We wouldn't have received it before May 18th is all I'm

saying.

Q Now this file has been torn apart, has it not
on several occasions?

A | That's right. We had to recopy it twice.

0 And in the process of recopying it isn't it
possiblé that this notification of accident sent by the agént
to the company dated April 29th may have been the first
document in the file?

A No, it isn't.

Q. Why is that not possible?

A Because we start every file with these blue
accord forms they're called, it's named accord form up at the
top and they're dated -- We take everything -- When a claim

comes in.we- £ill out one of these forms and the date it's
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received.

Q Now in your file contrary to tﬁe testimony of
1

Mr. Johnson I fail to see a DMV report which was submitted --

Il

Oh, unless this is it right here. 1Is this tHe accident
report that was submitted by --

A Yes, that's ~-
. |
Q --the memorandum of April'29th§
A Right. |
Q And the first time that Safecoésent out a letts

on the form of either a reservation of right$§ or denial of
coverage or notification of possible denial 6f coverage was
June 16th, is that correct? ' | |

A That's right. !

o} You referred to a, quote, prev;ous file, un-

guote. What did you have in mind when you --
.

A I was simply reading from é mebo written from
Dave Evans in which he referred to a previou; file appareﬁtly
| ' .
that they had in the office or knew about toltry and get a
couple of known addresses on Mr. Blakeney. :Or that was my
assumption. I -- F
Q Now is it possible that the notification of

dccident sent by Johnson on March 19th, '77 .to the company

got misplaced and put in that other file?

9
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here today?

either one of

A

Q

A

0

A

- Q

No.

Did you look at the other file before coming

No, I didn't.
well, Qhat —-=- You don't dispute the fact that
these memorandums reached the company, do you?
No, I don't. .

Is it possible that they may have gone to

someplace other than your office? .

A

o

Yes. I don't know where he sent it to.

So the fact that they're not in your file,

at least the March 19th letter, you're not suggesting that

the company didn't get it --

received it a

it?

A

0

A

A

No, I'm just saying that --

--within a couple of days after?

The company as far as I'm concerned never
couple of days later.

You mean it's not in your file?

Right. I =--

Bﬁt you're not implying that they didn't geﬁ

No, I just, you know, we're the only claims

office that, you know, in the area or the closest one to
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them.

Q Now, when was the plaintiff's attorney first
notified of the decision of Safeco to proceed under some

, : i
|
[

reservation of rights?

A It would have been on May 18thiaccording to
the file. |
!
Q Would you show me that? :

A Sure. I There was,

Now this is a phone cal%.

believe,a written letter in here. !

0} When did the written letter go out?
: 1
A on July 28th. |
I
Q Now when is that phone call that you have
i

reference to?

A It's just a note in here --
‘ i
« 2 Let me see‘that,‘if you would,! please.
: i
A Sure. All right, they attained Mr. Gild.
Q Now at the time of the convers?tion with Mr.

Gild on May 18th, of course, there's no dispute about the

|

fact that the company knew the insured had not notified the

Il
i

agent, 1is that correct?
|
A I -- That's tough for me to assume because I
- |
° F
i

wasn't on the file at the time.

Q Well, that's what the file wodld appear to shox

1
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A Right. oOkay.

Q The first time -- And that telephone conver-
sation indicated that the company might or might not insure,
isn't that correct? It didn't say it wasn't going to insure,
it just séid it might or might not?

A That's right.

0 And the first written notification then to
Mf, Gild would have been I think you said on July 28th, 1975,
is that correcﬁ?

A Right.

Q Is that when you sent'him a copy of the

correspondence that had been dated June 16th, 19772

A I don't know if a copy of it was sent.
Q Well, what does the letter show?
. A Yes, attached is a copy of the reservation

of rights letter.

Q Apd according to your file that is the first
time that Mr. Gild had been notified that you had already4
sent out a reservation of rights letter dated June 16th, is
that correct? -~
A To my knowledge, right.

0} Now you received a copy of the suit papers

and sent them over to Mr. Grove for answer, is that right?
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‘Eit after they would have filed suit. \

-service of process on the grounds that Mr. Blakeney had neven

A That's correct.

Q When Mr. Blakeney was sued? |

A Right. !

Q Did Mr. Grove file a Motion to Quash the suit

papers on the grounds that it did not appear that the suit
papers filed had ever reached nor were designed to reach

Mr. Blakeney regarding notice of the suit? :

A I don't know what his motion was.

Q Well, didn't he send you copieg of his
pleadings?‘

A He miéht have; I'm just ﬁot familiar with them.

Q. You're not familiar-with them? . When did you

take over this case?

A A year and one-half ago. Just I guess a little

Q Well, you were aware of the fact, were you not,

that Mr. Grove was going to file a Motion to Quash the -

received them and they were not -- the manner in which they

were filed they were not designed to have been received by

him? Weren't you aware of that, sir?

A I knew he wanted to file a Motion to Quash.

He never told me exactly what reasons they were for. I'm
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sure he might have but --

Q Did Mr. Grove thereafter advise you that he haq

appeared before the Court and the Court considered that

Mr. Blakeney was a nonresident and therefore service against
the Division of Motor Vehicles was valid service?

A Well, I know his Motion to Quash was denied
but aéain I don't know exactly.

Q ‘Well, I show you this Order and ask.if you've
ever seen that; it's a copy of an Order.- 

A I can't state whether or not I actually ever
saw that. I don't see any reason why I wouldn't have but --

MR. ELLIS: Counsel; I wonder if we could

stipulatg that this was the Order that was sent. At least
it was the copy that was provided to me. |
P MR. BROWN: Your Honor, I don't want to be
difficult. 1I've never seen this and it's Law No. 40978.in

this court. Sometimes judges make changes in proposed

- Orders and this is not a certified copy. 1It's Judge Morris'

. and I don't know how often he makes changes but it'd be a Ve;

simple matter to get that file and see whether that is the

Order.

I haven't seen the Order and so I can't

stipulate that that's the Order that was entered. But we ca:

Y
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certainly get the file and whatever the Order is, if that's
it I'll certainly stipulate.

QR. ELLIS: All right. Fine.

BY MR. ELLIS:

Q ' Now after the judge hade his ruling that the
service was proper upon Mr. Blakeney in the iiability case
pending he, Mr. Grove then filed an answer and proceeded to
defend, is that correct? Defend the case.

A Yes, I believe so. I -- '

Q Now has it ever been brought to your attention
that there were any witnesses to this accident that are no
ionger availablé or that you cannot locate because of the
delay and passage of time?

A Wait a minute. What exactly is your question
ggain?

Q My question is, has it ever bec¢ome known to
the company .that if you had received notice of this accident
earlier than when you did that you could have done something
that say would have revealed a witness who i$ now no longer
available?

A Well, when Mr. Blakeney finally gave me a

;tatement, when he gave me a statement he told me that there

was another man at the dump but he wouldn't have been
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qualified as a witness I don't believe. I don't --
Q Did he --

A Mr. Blakeney couldn't tell us‘whether or not

he saw the accident. He knew there was somébody else at the

l

dump.
Q But he had no idea who he was%
A No.
Q So even if you had talked to Mr. Blakeney

shortly after you don't know what would havé resulted from
thét discussion with ﬁim?
A No, I don't know what would have gone Qn.
Q Or even that he would have witnessed the acci-
dent or saw ény part of it?

A No, Mr. Blakeney didn't know so.

Q Is there anything that you can think of since

4 |

you first became aware of this case that haé adversely
affected Safeco's position regarding the deéense of this
case'based on ahy late notice to the company?
A Besides late notice, you're a?king me?. Hell -+
Q If you allege that theré‘s la?e notice has the
company's position been prejudiced or has t%e company been

édversely affected by the notice? !

A, Well, that's a little tough. |We never had --

1
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We never really checked into this witness thing. We don't
know how -- if the thing, if it had been reported initially
to us if we woula have been able to locate a witness.

Q Well, now did you in response to that infor-
mation when you got the word from Mr. Blakeney that there-
might have been scmebody ovér at the dump, thereafter did
you make any attempt or did any of your adjusters make any
attempt to go to the dump area to talk to anybody connected
with the dump as to whether or not, whether there were any
witnesses to the accident?

A No. It was so long after the accident I
didn;t.

Q@ . Well, you talked to him in October of 1977,
you secured a statement did you not? Or at least Crawford
and Company did with reference to the accident, is that right?
4

A That's right.

Q And in October of '77 there was no attempt
made at that time to.go back to the dump area to talk to-
any émpioyees who ..ight .have been Qorking there to see if
they knew énything about this accident?

A That's right.

- Q Okay. Any other areas that you can think of

whereby the problem of what you considered to be a late notige
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or the late notice to the company, how that has adversely

affected Safeco?

A Well, we never had an opportunity to talk to
the people in the other car.

Q You mean for settlement purposes?

A For any reason. Jgst to == Just even'to
investigate how the accident itself Gccurred.

Q Now if I advised you, sir, that the plaintiffs
in ghe other car were represented by Mr. Gild no later than
January 31, fouf days after the accident, would that alter
your opinion?

A Not-necessarily; If the claim was reported
right away, generally, we have a rule to try and make a
business hour contact.

o Q You mean. reported right away, you mean on the
very day of the accident?

A The very day, right.

0. ' ﬁut it's not unusual for Safeco to receive
notices after a one day period, is it?

A Oh, I wouldn't éay it's unusual, no.

0. No. 1In fact, it's perhaps the most common

thing that notices don't come into the company until --

A. Yes.
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Q0 --well after -- I don't mean -- Well, we're
using a question of semantics now. But you rarely get a -
notice of an accident on the same day it occuré?

A Yes, it depends on the people involved.

Q. But that's a rare situation where you would
find out on the same day the accident occurred?

A I.wouldn't call it rare. 1I'd say less than
average but I wouldn't say rare.

Q Anything else where -- You say you might have &
able to talk_to the people but you're not sure about that.
Anythirg else?

A Maybe a scene investigation. I don't know if
that would have revealea anything.

o Well; did you talk -- By the way, has -- does
{our file reflect whether any adjuster or representaﬁive of
the company ever personally talked to the police bfficer
about  this case?

A No, it doesn't reflect it.

Q Well, your file would reflect it, wouid it noé,
if an adjuster wen£ out to talk to the police officer about
the investigation and wha£ he found and what the injuries
§ere,'et cetera, that would appear in your file, is that

right?

AUDREY J. RUDIGER REPORTING SERVICE
CERTIFIED VERBATIM REPORTERS

3859 CHAIN BRIDGE ROAD 0
FAIRFAX, VIRGINIA 22030

89t1.3136

een




ot

10
11
12
13

14

16

17

18|

19

A Right, it should have been in there somewhere.
Q So even after the company got the accident
report, the DMV report in May, there was no effort evidentall
by any of the édjusters to go out and interview the officer
or make an investigation and talk with him?
A No, we didn't see'anything in the police
reporﬁ that we felt was conflicting.
Qo ﬁow you received a statement also from the
insured on Janﬁary the 10th, 1978 --
| A '79..‘I'm sorry. That's dated wrong. That

was just two weeks ago, two or three weeks ago.

Q I see. And in that statement -- That was from|

Mr. Blakeney?
A Right.
0 In that statement he advised the company --
MR. BROWN: Your Honor, excuse me but I

objeqt to tﬁat statement on this grounds. That statement,
what Mr. Ellis is attempting to do is to get Mr. Blakeney's
side of the story as to why he didn't give hotice or as to
what notice he claims he gave before the Court.

‘Mr. Blakeney -- That statement relates solely
to the guestion of notice. 1If Mr. Blakeney was here he coulg

testify but that statement of what Mr. Blakeney told Mr.

]
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Naylor is rank hearsay as to any evidence introduced by the
truth of what it says.

Ané the fact'that Mr. Blakeney told Mr. Naylor|
something about the insurance coverage question is stipulated
They talked about it. But what Mr. Blakeney claims is not
in evidence until Mr. Ellis produces Mr. Blakeney here to
tell the Court what his position is.

And to try to get Mr. Blakeney's position in
by virtue of a statement he gave to Mr. Naylor, not under
oath, talking to an insurance adjuster in the context of
trying to protecf-himself, if you will, having been told by
me, having been told ‘by Mr. Grove about all these bad things
that were going to happen to him I think would be highly
prejudicial and totally inadmissible.

. MR. ELLIS: Your Honor, Mr. Blakeney is a
party defendant to this suit but he's not my client. Now,

I think anything another party defendant says in the way

of an admission, an admission of adverse party -—- and we are

' not on the same side of the fence here, so to speak.

I mean we may have some mutual interests but
certainly I don't represent him and our .interests are not
coincidental to each other. And therefore, any hearsay

statement made by such a party defendant I think I can use
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in my own case.

THE COURT: Without subject to cross examinatidn?

MR. ELLIS: Yes, -sir.

THE COURT: What's your authérity for that?

MR. ELLIS: Admission of adverse party, Your
Honor, which is one of the ekcep;ions to the hearsay rule.

MR. BROWN: It has to be an admission against
interest, if the Court please, even to get to thgf, to rise
to that level and this certainly isn't an admission against
interest.

MR. ELLIS: There are two adnissions that ‘we
talked about if I remember my evidence days‘correctly.'
One is an admission against interest when a third party
not alparty to the suit makes a statement which is égainst

?is interest that statement is admissible.

Now, that distinguishes that from an admission

of adverse party who is a party to the suit and I don't

believe there the statement has to be necessarily against

his interest. It's just a statement and admission of adverse

party.
MR. BROWN: It isn't an admission; it's an

éxculpatory attempt.

THE COURT: In the Law of Evidence by Charles .
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" the party admissions rule affords evidence of a most

E. Trent they distinguish the party admissions as well as the
extrajudicial statement by -a party to the proceeding and it

seems like both of them afe to be admitted but one of them,

satisfactory nature and may furnish the strongest most conf
vincing evidence of the truth.

vSo that is a --

MR. BROWN: It certainly isn't admissible
against another party in the case, Your Honor.

THE COURT: The extrajudicial declarations
made by a party to a litigation are admissible against that
party as a party admission.

MR. BROWN: Against £hat party.

THE COURT: Right.

P MR. BROWN: But he's not introducing this ---

THE COURT: Are you offering this against
Mr. ﬁlakeney?

MR.. BROWN: -—-against Mr. Blakeney because it'

2

favorable to Mr. Blakeney.
MR. ELLIS: Yes, sir.
THE COURT: You're offering it agains:t him?
MR. BROWN: Oh, Mr. Ellis. You can't say that

with a straight face.
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MR. ELLIS: Well, Your Honor --

i MR. BROWN: You're laughing.

MR. ELLIS: No. I know obviously whether I'm --

. I mean the Court -- 1 wouldn't kid the Court about this.
Obviously, I want it in for one reason.

THE COURT: I think both of them would be
admissions against that individual that made the admission
only, not against someone else.

MR. ELLIS: All right. For that reason I
would -- Only for that reason I will ask the Court =-- |

THE COURT: An admission can only be‘admitted
agains£ the party making the admission.

MR. ELLIS: Right.

THE COURT: So if you're offering it against
Er. Blékeney then the Court would only receive it in that
area and not for any other purpose.

ﬁR. ELLIS: Well, I don't know how thev--

THE COURT: I mean I don't know what the
statement is so the Court can't -- |

MR. BROWN: Well, the statement, very frankly
we've aliuded to it, the statement says he did give notice,
511 right. So that certainly isn't anything that's against

Mr. Blakeney's interest.

AUDREY J. RUDIGER REPORTING SERVICE
CERTIFED VERBATIM REPORTERS
3659 CHAIN BRIDGE ROAD

FAIRFAX, VIRGINIA 22030 . // 0

891-3136




e’

[

16
7

18

19

19
[

2

THE COURT: Well, we don't have a jury and the

Court can disregard it if it is not against the interest of
Mr. Blakeney.

MR. ELLIS: Well, then, Your Honor, I would
ask that the document be marked as an e#hibit, Defendant}s
Exhibit number one. I would consider moving for its

admission.

MR. BROWN: Note my objection on the further
grounds that Mr. Blakeney is in defauit and doesn't have any
right even to appear in this case. He has no --

THE COURT: The Court has admitted it unde;
the admission section as an exception to the hearsay rule
if it is an admission against Mr. Blakeney. If it is not
then the Court will disregard it.

P ' (The document referred to above
was marked Defendant's Exhibit

No. 1 for identification and wag
received in evidence.)

BY MR. ELLIS:

0 Now based on your recollection of the statement
and I didn't see the statement in ycur file but the statement

that Mr. Blakéney made in October of 1977 to Crawford and

Company did you learn anything more about the accident that

you already hadn't picked up from the information contained

AUDREY J. RUDIGER REPORTING SERVICE
CERTIFIED VERBATIM REFPORTERS

3839 CHAIN DRIDGE ROAD
FAIRFAX, VIRGIMNIA 22030 /
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he, the other vehicle would have been speeding or whatever.

|
!
|
|
on the suit report, basically? Not the suit!report the --
MR. BROWN: May I show a copy of the report to
|
the witness, Your Honor? ﬁ
“MR. ELLIS: Not the suit report but the accider
report. ' I
i
MR. BROWN: May I show the witﬁess a copy of
the document he's being cross examined about?
THE COURT: If he needs it? |
THE WITNESS: Yes. I'm really’not familiar

with it. I don't remember. In the police r%port does it
state that he says that Blakeney was a witneés to the acci-
dent, the police officer?

MR. ELLIS: No.

BY MR. ELLIS:

. Q It names him as a party. '
A. What? |
Q It names him as the owner. {
A Oh. Yes, in there Mr. Blakeneé states that

That's the only thing. ~ |

Qo Well, was there anything diffeéent that your
éompany did in handling this case after rece#ving Blakeney's

version of the accident as opposed to before, based on the -

AUDREY J. RUDIGER REPORTING SERVICE !
CERTIFIEQ VERBATIM REPORTERS
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information you had before?

A If we did anything different?

Q Yes. Based on the statement that you eventually

secured from Blakeney did you handle the case any differently

than you had been handling it --

. A Well, we wanted to get more iéformation out of |
him but we didn't essentially do anything that much different
i
Q And your position in the caseididn't change
Al' No. i
Q --regarding the evaluaﬁion offeither liability

or medicals or whatever?

A No.

Q Now there's something in your:file, sir, about

| :
}his Terry Avenue. Is that where Crawford épd Company --

A I believe -- I think there on.that first or
|

second page it says Terry, doesn't it?

b
0 Yes. }

A Somewhere there. 5
Q Now this was the first time abcording to your

L t

. , . ]
information in the file that the 2402 Terry: Avenue appeared,

|

1s that correct? |

A Right, before we were writing[Terrett Avenue. .
|

1

AUDREY J. RUDIGER REPORTING SERVlCE‘
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Grove and showed up at his office as a matter of fact, within

Q. Now, all of the correspondence prior to October

of 1977 was Terrett, is that correct?

A $hat's right. Right.

Q Now the letter that yod sent to Mr. Blakeney on
December 15, 1978 a copy of that was also sént to Terry
Avenue, was it not? I

A Yes, I believe that was Terry, right.

Q And within four days or at least your file

indicates that on December the 19th Mr..Blakeney called Ed

four days after that letter went out?

4

A Right.

Q Is that correct?

A Right.

Q And he was very cooperative with Mr. Grove

aé far as you know?

A Yes. That's what Ed Grove said. He was
very cooperative.

Q And since that time he's been in to see you

in your office?

A No.
- 0. Oh, he hasn't. Where did you meet with him?
A I met with him -- Apparently when he met with.

AUDREY J. RUDIGER REPORTING SERVICE "
CERTIFIED VERBATIM REPORTERS ‘
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‘then he was going to have them typed up and he wanted Mr.

' Blakeney back in his office.

Ed Grove they had to answer interrogatories at the time that

were outstanding. And they sat down and drew them up and

That was on the 10th, the day of that signed

report.

Q " The 10th of January?

A Right.

Q So he c¢ame back in on that day and signed
interrogatories?

A Right and Ed Grove had}called me beforehand ang

said Mr. Blakeney's coming in; if you want to meet him he
said he'd be here and he was.

Q And he was also cooperative in going over to
see Mr. Brown?

A That's right. I put him in my car and we drove

over here together.

Q That was on the 10th, was it?
A Right, it was all done on the 10th.
Q Did any of the letters that you sent out appearx

to have reached Mr. Blakeney except fo»r that series you sent
aut on the 15th of December?

A No.

AUDREY J. RUDIGER REPORTING SERVICE
CERTIFIED VERDATIM REPORTERS . /
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"at the file and I think that might be it.

!
0} With reference to the suit that was filed

against him, Mr. Blakeney; as far as you kno?, timely answersg
were filed or at least timely objections or Motions to Quash
were filed and heard in accordance with the bormal time

|
procedure? I

A I believe so. I really kind o& threw the ball
to Ed.Grove and he héﬁdled everything and di?n't seem to
incur any particﬁlar problem. i

Q bid you ever ask the Crawford End Company to
ever go back out again after October of 1977 to attempt to
locate Mr. Blakeney?

A No.

Q ' Finally, if I can take just a |very quick look

A. Sure.
4

MR. ELLIS: I have nothing el%e, Your Honor.

THE COURT: Mr. Gild.

Mﬁ. GILD: I have no questiqns.
THE COURT: Redirect. !
MR. BROWN: No questions, Your Honor.
THE COURT: You ﬁay step downI

(Witness excused.)

MR. BROWN: Mr. Gorney.

AUDREY J. RUDIGER REPORTING SERVICE
CERTIFIED VERBATIM REPORTERS
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[January 29, 1979 Transcript, p. 126]

Whereupon
JAMES GORNLY

a witness, was called for examination by counsel for Safeco,

-and, after having been duly sworn, was examined and testified

as follows:

EXAMINATION ON BEHALF OF SAFECO:

BY MR. BROWN:

Q Mr. Gorney would you state your name?

A James Gorney.

Q By whom are you employed?

A Crawford- and Company.

Q Were you so employed in October, November,

December of 19772

A Yes, sir.
R Q What is your job and was then your job at
Crawford and Company?

A. - I'm a claims adjuster.

Q Did you receive an assignment from Safeco

Insurance Company with regard to a man named Joe Roy Blakeney?

A Yes, sir.
Q When did that assignment come in?
i A Okay. That was called in to us on October 6th,

1977.

AUDREY J. RUDIGER REPORTING SERVICE
CERTIFIEO VERBATIM REPORTERS
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Q

A

What was the assignment?

Our assignment was to locate Mr. Blakeney, -

get a signed statement from him regarding the accident of

. January 27th,

0

1977.
Were you given the names of claimants, injured

1
3

parties in that accident?

A
Q

at ;ll in the
A

0

A

Qo

A

No, sir.

Were you given any information ‘about injuries
accident?

No, sir, none.

Did you attempt to contact Mr. Blakeney?
Yes, sir, I did.v

What addresses did you have fof Mr. Blakeney?

The address that I first tried to locate him

%t was 2402 Terrett Avenue in Alexandria.

Avenue.

How do you spell Terrett?
T~e—r—r;e—t (spelling).
Where is that?

That's located right off of Mount Vernon
Is it in Alexandria proper?

Yes, sir.

And what is it? 1Is it a house or what?

AUDREY J. RUDIGER REPORTING SERVICE
CERTIFIED VERBATIM REPORTERS

3059 CHAIN BRIDGE ROAD . ?
FAIRFAX, VIRGINIA 22030
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A Yes, it's a house, a private residence.
Q Did you ascertain who lived there?
A Okay. When I went to that residence on

October 7th at approximately 4:30 p.m. I asked for Mr.
Blakeney and the woman there said that he was no longer
living at that Terrett Avenue address and he was living at
130 Williams Street in Alexandria.

0 Did the womén indicate that he ever had been
at the Terrett Avenue address?

A I got the impression that she had known him
and he had lived there. |

0} Then what further efforts did you make: to
locate him?

A dkay. She éid not have a telephoné number
#t which I could reach him so on October 10th at approxi-
mately 10:00 a.m. I went to that 130 Williams Street and
theré was no answer at that address.

And I went across the street to one of the
neighbors at 129 Williams Street and they had no knowledge -
whetherlor not Mr. Blakeney lived there or not. And I had
left my business card with a note on the back asking Mr.

Blakeney to call me regarding this accident.

Q Did you eventually make contact with him and

AUDREY J. RUDIGER REPORTING SERVICE
CERTIFIED VERBATIM REPORTERS

3839 CHAIN BRIDGE ROAD
FAIRFAX, VIRGINIA 22030
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A, - Yes, that's just a copy of the same statement
I have.
. Q Now up at the top of that statement in the
very first few words Mr. Blakeney is recorded -- Incidentally

A Yes, sir.
Q Do you see that?
A Right.

take a statement from him?

A Yes, sir, I did.

Q When did you take that statement?

A I met with him on October 19th, 1977.

Q Where physically were you when you met with
him?

A At 130'Williams Street in Alexandria.

Q Do you have a copy of the statement with you?

A Yes, sir.

Q Would Qou look at what I'm going to hand you

and tell me if it's a copy, although be it not a very good

copy, of the statement?

did YOurwrite that yourself?
A, Yes, that's my handwriting.
Q. . And Mr. Blakeney is recorded living at 2402

Terry, T-e-r-r-y (spelling) Avenue.

AUDREY J. RUDIGER REPORTING SERVICE
CERTIFIED VERBATIM REPORTERS
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10

there may be the difference between Terry and Terrett is

perhaps because of his pronunciation.

after he had read the statement.

Honor.

as to whether

gccident?
A
him.
Q

there on behalf of Safeco, his insurance company?

Qou secured the statement?

Q

A

Q.

A

0

A

o)

A

Is there a Terry Avecnue?

Not as far as I know. The only reason I think

And did he sigh the statement?

Yes, sir. He signed each page individually
MR. BROWN: I have no further questions, Your
THE COURT: Cross examine.

EXAMINATION ON BEHALF OF LIBERTY MUTUAL:

BY MR. 'ELLIS:
Did you have any conversations with Mr. Blakenay

or not he had notified his agent about the
I can't recall whether I did discuss that with
Did you advise Mr. Blakeney that you were

Yas, I did.

Did you leave him any instructions at all after

I left him a copy of the statement and told

AUDREY J. RUDIGER REPORTING SERVICE
CERTIFIED VERBATIM REPORTERS
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him what our limited assignment was, was to get a statement

from him regarding the facts and that I would turn it over
to Safeco and they would contact him any further regarding
this.

Q You didn't tell him that it was necessary for

him to call Safeco or call the agent or anything of that

sort?

A No, sir.

Q Was Mr. Blakeney cooperative when you talked
to him?

A When I spoke with him, Yes. I had quite a

difficult time finding him. I had to leave several messages
at his residénce and 1 also dropped letters at the 130
Williams Street address.
o Q But when you and he met -- By the way, this
was on what day?

A - October 19th, '77.

Q The first assignment had been given to Crawford
and Company when?

A. Cctober 6th.

0 So within 13 days after receipt of the assign-
;ent you were sitting down talking with him about the case

and securing all the facts of the accident from him?

3
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A. Right.

0} Was he cooperative in providing this informatign
to you?

A Very much so.

MR. ELLIS: I have nothing further, Your Honor|
THE COURT: Mr. Gild.

EXAMINATION ON:BEHALF OF HILTO&S AND BLAKENEY:
BY MR. GILD:

Q Mr. Gorney, when you spoke to Mr. Blgkeney did
he show any knowledge that his insurance company was trying
to reach him?

A I can't recall ever having discussed that with
him.

Q Did he indicate any knowledge that, or aware-
ness that there was correspondence directed to him about the

4
accident?

A None other than mine that I know of. He didn't
discuss that; just the letters that I had written to him.
Q And what address did he receive =-- at what
address did he receive correspondence from you?
- A I sent it to the Williams Street address, 130
Williams Street.

Q Did he indicate that he was living there?

AUDREY J. RUDIGER REPORTING SERVICE
CERTIFIED VERBATIM REPORTERS
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A Well, when I took the statement he. still gave
me the address, 2402 -- I said Terry Avenue in the statement.

Q Green Street?

A I'm sorry.

Q 2402 what, Green Street?

A No, Terry Avenue.

Q I'm sorry.

A Terry Avenue and I assumed it was Terrett but

I just misunderstood him. But he told me that he was living
at the 2402 Terrétt Avenue address.

@ - Did he indicate why it was that you were able
to reach him at ﬁilliams Street but not at Terry, Terrett?

A No. No, .he didn't.

Q Do you have a better copy of that report than

;he one that was --

A AOf.the statement?

Q Yes. Yes, that's right.

A Yes;

Q May I take a look at it, please? This is in

your handwriting as opposed to his?
A. Yes, it 1is.
Q. His statement to you was that he was standing

right by the car at the time of the accident?

AUDREY J. RUDIGER REPORTING SERVICE
CERTIFIED VERBATIM REPORTERS
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A Right, by the truck.

MR. GILD: No further questions.

MR; BROWN: I have no further guestions of
this witness.

THE COURT: May the witness be excused?

MR. ELLIS: Your Honor, may I ask just one

question?
4 FURTHER EXAMINATICN ON BEHALF OF LIBERTY MUTUAL
BX MR. ELLIS:
Q. I gather, sir, that when you made contacﬁ at

the 130 Williams Street address he responded to that?

A | Right. -

Q | He callea you in response to either a letter
ér card that you left or something like that?
. A | I can't recall if he called me but I did not
have any phone number at that 130 Williams Street address

so I assume he called me to set up the appointment -but I

can't recall a specific phone call.

Q.. But you didn't have to go out and chase him
down and go over -- I mean --

A | No.
: Q --you didn't just stumble across him?

A No, we did have an agreed appointment at a

AUDREY J. RUDIGER REPORTING SERVICE
CERTIFIED VERBATIM REPORTERS 7

3839 CHAIN BRIDGE ROAD
FAIRFAX, VIRGINIA 22030 , Z

$91-3136




10

[April .17, 1979 Transcript, p. 3]

- e e e L L=

(The Court Reporter was sworn.)
THE COURT: This is coming on on the memorandum
of law filed by Mr. Ellis raiéing the question of Code

Section 38.1-389.1 of the Code, concerning notice, and it

‘being an evidentiary matter, the Court was not in

possession of any evidence concerning this 38.1-389.1 of
tﬁe Code, and the Court could not rule on the matter on

a motion before the Court, so I assume that counsel has

evidence.

/26
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Whereupon,

DAVID B. EVANS,

a witness, was called for examination by counsel for the
complainant, and having been previously duly sworn, was

"examined and testified as follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION
BY MR. BROWN:
Mr. Evans, will you state your name, please?
David B. Evans.
And what is your present address?
4702 Alcon Drive, Camp Springs, Maryland.

And what is your occupation?

Insurance Claims Adjusteér, or representative.

For whom now?
Ohio Casualty Insurance Company.
For how long have vou been so employed?

Approximately a year and a half with Ohio

ANITA B. GLOVER -y

Certified Verbatim Reporter >
10721 Joyce Drive CE;Q cssrune
Fairfax. Virginia 22030 . /)

691-0688
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1 Casualty. I

2 Q In the period around January to June of 1977,

. N
' 3/ | how were you employed? !

charge of the Alexandria office for Safeco Iﬁsurance
!

;6 Company.. ' ' ‘
I |

U

.1 Q And do you recall actually thé time when

j 8 vou left the employment of Safeco?

: 4 A At that point in time I was the adjuster in '
i
9 A Yes. It was in August of that yvear that I

10 left, the first of August of, I believe it would be 1977,

~ 11 is when I went to Ohio Casualty.
ey : . : ; I ;
12 Q While you were at Safeco in the capacity that
|

513 you have mentioned, did you maintain anv fil?s?

f |
"14 . A. Yes, I did.

15| | Q Do you have the file with you thét you main-

t

| 16 tained? I
|

7 A One of them, ves. |

;13 S Q Do ydu have the file with regardjto Mr. Blakeney?
219 A Yes.

20 Q Have you reviewed that file prio% to coming here
Egl today? . i

2l |- A Yes, I have. I have looked through it to refresh

o3 my memory. |
- |

ANITA B. GLOVER :

" | Certified Verbatim Reporter | V& }28
“ 10721 Joyce Drive | @ coarons
‘ Fairfax. Virginia 22030 | )
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Q When did you first learn of an accident

involving someone named Joe Réy Blakeney?

A Well, in reviewing the documents, I find
that on or ~- well, specifically on May 18 of 1977, I
pPrepared a loss report based on information that was
received in the mail,thatrled us to believe that there was
a claim of Mr. Blakenevy.

0, Did you do anything else on May 18 with regard
to that claim?

A Yes. On May 18 at the same time that I set this
file up, I made three phone calls that day. One was in an
attempt to find Mr. Blakeney. Oné was to fhe agent involved
which is how I constructed the loss report, which is in the
file, and the third call I made was to Mr. Gild, because
<hen we recei&ed the claim, there was correspondence
indicating that he represented the other parties in the
matter.

Q And what conversation did you have with Mr. Gild

A. The conversation on that date was to advise
Mr. Gild that I was somewhat familiar with the individual
Blakeney, in that we had failed to communicate, or even
teach him regarding a prior claim.

~MR. ELLIS: Objection, Your Honor, and I am

Y4

ANITA B. GLOVER v

Certified Verbatim Reporter P4 /2 ?'
10721 Joyce Drive @ stavene
Fairfax. Virginia 22030 /
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going to move to strike;thathas no materialitv or relevance

to this case.

THE COURT: It may go to the question of notice;

it says notice to claimant's counsel.

MR. BROWN: You can go ahead and complete your
answer.

THE WITNESS: On that date I advised him that
I was familiar with an individual by the name of, I
believe it is Joe Roy Blakeney, and the fact that we had
been unable to communicate with him regarding a prior
‘claim.

I advised Mr. Gild that if we continued
to experience problems in not being able to communicate

with Mr. Blakeney, and were not able to reach him, then

‘thére would be a coverage problem as far as his policy was

concerned.
BY MR. BROWN:
Q And would you tell us what you did with regard
to attempting to contact Mr. Blakeney at that point?
A Well, the first thing I did is I got his old
file out, and I went through, and I don't recall exactly
~what documents I had in the beginning, but from all

documents that I had from this file, and from the previous

ANITA B. GLOVER VA

Certified Verbatim Reporter - i /
10721 Joyce Drive @
Fairfax. Virginia 22030 <\\/;)
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file, I tried to construct a list of addresses where he
might be contacted, and then later we proceeded after being
unable to reach him at any telephone number that we had,
proceeded to start writing him by certified mail at all
known addresses.

Q Before you made these telephone calls on
May 18, that is the call to the agent, and inc¢identally, who
is the agent that you called; do you recall, or can yéu
find the reéord of it?

A Well, it would indicate in my notes. National.
.I guess it was National Claim, or -- ﬁational was the name
of the agency, and Johnson was the name of the agent.

’ 0 Before you made those calls, what information

was in your file with regard to this accident?

- A Before I made those calls?
Q Before vou made those calls?
A There wasn't any information up until that

date. That is the date that the claim came intc our
office.

Q After May 18, did you have any written
communication with Mr. Gild, and let me hand yvou a letter,
“and ask you if you can recognize it. Do you recognize

that letter?

ANITA B. GLOVER Vr

Certified Verbatim Reporter iq /3/
10721 Joyce Drive @ meme
Fairfax. Virginia 22030 /) '
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A Yes. ©On June 1l6th, the date of th

referred to -- I referred to the conversation

and I had had on May 18 when I wrote him and ﬁdvised him

of the contents of that letter.

Q Is this the copy of the letter that you sent

to Mr. Gildr

A Yes, it is.

Q And was it sent under your supervision on or

about June 1l6th?

A It was obviously dated June 16th when it came

MR. BROWN: I would offer this letter, Your

Honor.
THE COURT: Any objection?
MR. ELLIS: ©No objection, Your Honor.
(The document referrec{l to above
was marked Complaina?t's Exhibit
No. 12 for identific?tion and
admitted into evidence.)
BY MR. BPOWN:
Q And, then I will ask you if you reéognize this
letter?
!
MR. ELLIS: What number is this, Four Yonor, the
last =--

I

e letter,

that Mr.

‘out of dictation, and went to Mr. Gild at my direction.

I

Gild

ANITA B. GLOVER
Certified Verbatlim Reporter
10721 Joyce Drive
Fairfax. Virginia 22030
691-0688
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- . THE WITNESS: Yes, I do.
9 THE COURT: This would be Complainant's No. 12.
3 BY MR. BROWN:
4 Q Will you tell the Court what that document is?
5 THE COUﬁT: This is already into evidence,
6 June the 16th, 1977, letter, as No. 7 I think. It has
7 already been entered.
8 MR. BROWN: Is that the letter to Mr. Gild
9 that is already in evidence? I was under the impression
10 that it was a letter to Mr. Blakeney that was in evidence,
) 11} | @nd that that letter wasn't. I don't mean to duplicate
;’ 12 exhibits here, but --
lé , THE COURT: June 16, 1977, is a letter to
‘14 Mr. Joe Roy Blakeney. So that would not be No. 7.
15| |y MR. BROWN: At the same time this letter was
16 then sent. That would be No. 12.
17 : BY MR. BROWN:
13 o Now, will you tell us what the létter is that
19 I just showed you here?
20 A. This letter is dated July 28th, 1977. It is a
21 letter to Mr. Gild attaching a copy of a resérvation of
a9 xights letter that we were attempting to have delivered
23 to Mr. Blakeney, and advising him that we were continuing
BT 4
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in our efforts to try and reach him.

Q Was this letter also sent under your
supervision on or about the time it is dated?

A Yes, it was.

MR. BROWN: I offer that letter, Your Honor.

THE COURT: It will be No. 13.

(The document referfed to above
was marked Complainant's Exhibit
No. 13 for identification, and
received into evidence.)

MR. GILD: Your Honor, I am going to object,
because I think the issue here is whether notice was given
to me as -- with regard to a defense of non-representation,
or responsibility.

The letter that has been introduced as

‘Complainant's No. 12 establishes that already. Anything
after that, certainly is merely cumulative of wﬁat has
already been established by No. 12.

In other words, I don't see that it would have
any relevancy to the issue of when was notice first given.

THE COURT: The Court would admit it.

BY MR. BROWN:

> Q. Mr. Evans, did you ever hear from Mr. Blakeney

in response to any of your attempted communications to him?

ANITA B. GLOVER Ve /39/
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. am going to object to the form of the gquestion. It is much

A Not on any date did I ever hear from him, no.

Q Will you tell us what transpired within your
compaﬁy with regard to this question of coverage of
Mr. Blakeney during the perioa of time that you have been
testifying to?

A I am sorry. Would you repeat that again;

Q Will you tell us what happened within your
company? That is, what decision was made, if any,
concerning coverage to Mr. Blakeney during this period of
time?

MR. ELLIS: If Your Honor please, I think I

too broad.

THE COURT: The Court would permit him to
answervit within his own personal knowledge.

‘ MR. ELLiS: What decision he may have made,
not what decision someone else may have made.

THE WITNESS: Well, at that time I was
operating under instructions to continue to attempt to
contact Mr. Blakeney, and as the correspondence indicated,
we were attempting ﬁo seﬁd, or we were sending the
sreservation of rights letter out, not just one time only,

to the four or five addresses we had, but I was attempting

ANITA B. GLOVER
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to repeat that within thirty days or so in order to attempt

to get the letter delivered to him, and to give him a
chance to come forward.
BY MR. BROWN:
Q Why.ié it that May 18 -~ what is it about

May 18 that makes that the first date that vou contacted

Mr.Gild?
A What is it about May 18?
Q Yes. Why May 18 as opposed to some other date

sooner or later?

A That was the date that the claim actually came
into existence. |

Q What do you mean by,-came into existence?
A Well, the claim was received in our office
‘alonq with the letter from Mr. Gild, a confirmation of
coverage from New Jersey where all of the assigned risk
policies and coverage data was stored, and it was received,
and with that information I set up a claim.

I filled out a loss report based on information

from Mr. Gild. - I believe there was a letter from Mr. Gild
based on that information, and a telephone call with the

;agent. I put together enough information to send the

first report into the company, and advise them of the
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existence of that claim.

Q And what does confirmation of coverage mean?
You used that term.

A Well, within Safeco, all'assigned risk policies,
at least on the entire east coast,were issued out of their
Riveredge office in New Jersey.

And‘in order to determine if a person was
insured with the company, it could not be done in any
faéhion other than to send a notification through Riveredge,
whereupon they would research the dailies; check the
‘policy dates; check the date of the alleged claim, and
send a form either denying or confirming that coverage
was in order for the date of the accident.

0 And did you receive such a confirmation form
gfrom Riveredge?

A Yes. It was sent from Riveredge. It is
marked an urgent coverage request, and it does indicate that
coverage was in existence for Mr. Joe Roy Blakeney, and
the coverage dates.

MR. BROWN: I have no further questions of
this witness.

: THE COURT: Cross examine.

CROSS FXAMINATION
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BY MR. ELLIS:

Q Mr. Evans, look back in your file, if you
will, to the early stages of it, and tell us again how
you personally happened'to become aware of this accident,
and show us the documents you received, will you please?

A The file is ﬂot exactly in chronological
order, and I believe that I looked through here before
for the original letter from Mr. Gild. I think that you
might have it, but I don't, but there was a letter from
Mr. Gild, because that is how I got his name on that date.
‘It was attached with this form, this urgent coverage

request, and those documents came in the mail on that date.

0. From where?
A From Riveredge, New Jersey.
- Q On the 18th ;ou received them?
A That is correct.
Q What did you receive from Riveredge? I assume
that is your home office?
A That is the office on the east coast where
all assigned risk policies were issued from, the home officel
Q What did vou physically receive on the 18th?
> A This form, number one.
Q May I'see that? wWill vou take it out, please?
ANITA B. GLOVER - /3¢

Certified Verbatim Reporter
10721 Joyce Drive @ seapeas
Fairfax. Virginia 22030 <\\’;)

691-0688



10
11
12

13

14

- 16

17

18

19

A (The witness complied with the request.)
Number two.

Q Which is the March 1lst letter?

A This is all recent correspondence.

MR. BROWN: That is March 1lst, 1979.

THE WITNESS: In addition to that document I
know there was a letter from Mr. Gild. That ishow I got
his name, and I know that there was a form from the agency
with Mr. Johnson's name on it, because on that date in order
to set up a loss repoft, I had to call all of those
individuals to get enough information to fill out a ioss
report, whicH.I did.

BY MR. ELLIS:

| Q In other words, fou made -- did you receive a
copy of thé poliée repoft?
A I couldn't tell you at this point in time
if tﬁere was a police report with that.
Q Well, would you check your file to see if there
is a police report in there?
A (The witness complied with the request.)

It could possibiy have been removed in the

meantime.

MR. BROWNM: I think actually I have a police
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report in my file that was in that file at one time.

MR. ELLIS: May I have that, counsel?

MR. BROWM: Let me confer with the present
adjuster to see if this is the copy that was in there at
the time. - I have one that has clips in it. I don't know
if that is the one or not, or whether there is any way
to tell.

We think it is in that file now, Your Honor.

MR.'ELLIS: You think it is in thaﬁrfile?

MR. BROWN: In that file.

MR. ELLIS: May I see that one for a moment?

MR. BROWN: Sure.

THE WITNESS: There is a copy of a police report
in there.

BY MR. ELLIS:

Q And what is the stamped in date shown when it
was received in your office?

A i am sorry.

Q Do you stamp the material as it comes into
your office?

A lNo. We do not date stamp anything. This
appears to be a copy of the police report. It is in the

middle of the file at this point in time.
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Q bo you have a éopy of the letter in there from
Mr. Johnson, anf memorandums in that particular file?
A I haven't found one yet. There was an
original memorandum from Mr. Johnson.
Q Dated when?
A There is the date. Thisis one of the documents
that came in with the urgent coverage reguest.
Q And that is the document that has already been
marked as an exhibit;it is dated April 29, 19772
MR. ELLIS: Your Honor, it is the exhibit
from Mr. Johnson to Safeco.
THE COURT: What is the date?
MR. ELLIS: April 29.
THE COURT: That is the second one?
MR. ELLIS: Yes, sir.
BY MR, ELLIS:

0 Now, if you would look through there and see
if you can find another one of these memorandum type
things ‘from Mr. Johnson?

THE COURT: There is one dated March 19, 1977.
MR. ELLIS: Now, just for clarification, the
memo from Johnson which was sent to Safeco, and then later

sent down to you, which you received on the 18th of May,
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Certiﬁgd VerbctimDReporter
10721 Joyce Drive @ srenews
Fairfax. Virginia 22030 U/

691-0688




(B

this memorandum from Johnson was received with the

correspondence from New Jersey; is that correct?

THE WITNESS: That is correct. With that top
document, that urgent coverage request, and he indicates
here that there was a letter from a lawyer. So those
documents were assembled, and serit to Riveredge.

Rivéredge established the fact that there was
coverage in order for a particular date, and sent the
claim to the Claims Office that would handle Northern
Virginié, which was ﬁs. It was received, and on that date
I initiated, or filled out the accord form; set up a claim
and réported it to our Division, which was in Atlanta, and
advised them that we had notice of a claim.

BY MR. ELLIS:

Q Well, your éompany in New Jersey had already
had notice of a claim,. but I assume that that is just a
procedure to notify your claims down in Atlanta; is that
correct?

A, No. The people in Riveredge only serve the
function of looking up and confirming coverage, because the

dailies were all stored there in New Jersey. It was an old

system that went way back for years. Why, I don't know, but

all dailies for assigned risk policies were issued out of

ANITA B. GLOVER Ve

Certified Ve,rbatirnDReporter
10721 Joyce Drive @ searass
Fairfax. Virginia 22030 U/

891-0688

/92.




(S]]

10

11

¥

13

‘14

16
17
18

19

that New Jersey office, and before a claim could be

established, before we could 6pen up the claim in our Claims

Office, we had to have that urgent coverage request,

indicating that there indeed was coverage for the individual
Q If you could find that April 29th memorandum

again, if you will, please?

A From Johnson?

Q. Yes, sir.

A Here it is.

Q Do you know where that would have been sent

to?

Mﬁ. BROWN: Well, Youf Honor, I object to that
question; would have been sent to --

THE COURT: He can testify from his own personal
knowledge if he knows where it was sent to.

BY MR. ELLIS:

QR Do you know where it was sent to? What part of
the company, what part of Safeco, it was sent to, Mr.
Johnson's memorandum?

MR..BROWN: You mean originally by Mr. Johnson?
.MR. ELLIS: Yes.
THE WITNESS: I wouldn't have any way of

knowing for certain. I know where it ended up.
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MR. ELLIS: I just wanted to know where it
went in the beginning.

THE WITNESS: Because it came back with the
urgent coverage request from New Jerse&, so it had to get
to New Jersey somehow.

BY MR. ELLIS:

Q When you received the information on the 18th of

May, did you or anyone in your office attempt to go out to
personally find Mr. Blakeney?

MR. BROWN: On the 18th of May?

MR. ELLIS: Or thereafter.

MR. BROWN: Your Honof, there is already

testimony as to an event of sending someone out to

 find the witness after this man left the company. Now, I

assume you mean while he was ~--
MR. ELLIS: While he was there.
BY MR. ELLIS:

Q While you were there, did you or anyone under
your control, make any personal effort to go out and find
Mr. Blakeney?

A I had a conversation with a woman who said

that she was his -- with a woman who said that she was his

sister-in-law, and at that time I explained the whole
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Situation to her.

o When was that, what date?

A The same date, the 18th. The date the file
that was opened up. I told her what the situation was,
and she said that she did not know what his current address
was, or exactly where he was living, but if she heard
from him, then she would have him contact us. So, I
used her address as one of the addresses where I sent
certified letters.

Q And the certified letters were returned to
you; were ﬁhey not?

A. That is correct.

' Q As a matter of fact, during youf handling of
ﬁhe'file, thére is no indication at all that Mr. Blakeney
ever personally received any of your correspondence; is
there?

A If I am not mistaken, we sent four letters out.
All four came back, but I would have to check the dates
on these cards.

Q But while you were there, there is no
indication that Mr. Blakeney ever received any of your
correspondence?

MR. BROWN: He just said he would have to check

ANITA B. GLOVER Vh
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the cards. That is the answer to the question, if that

is the question you are asking him. He is checking it.

BY MR. ELLIS:

Q Check them if you will.

A Well, there are so many in here.

Q. To your recollection?,

A It is my recollection the letters came back.

We opened the letters; took out the original letters; saved

the envelopes, and the postal slips; simply lined out the

date on the original letters; changed the date to show the

next date that they were being sent out,and sent them
back again certified mail.

Q- Was there any attempt by you or anyone under
your control to interview the police officer with regard
to the circumstances of the case?

A No, sir. I would not have any reason to
interview the police officer as a rule.

Q Did you make any attempt, or did you have at
that time, the copy of the police report? Was that
received from your New Jefsey office?

MR. BROWN: Your Honor, I object to this line
of gquestioning. I think we have gone bevoné the question

of when Mr. Gild was notified, which is the question for

ANITA B. GLOVER v

Certified Verbatim Reporter ‘
10721 Joyce Drive soarsus
Fairfax. Virginia 22030 /

6S1-0688

/56



W

(1]

10

11

12

13

14

16

17

18

- 19

which the Court allowed the case to be reopenéd.
THE COURT: The only thing it would go to is
the provision when the decision was made that’they were

going to deny coverage. !
l

MR. BROWN: Interviewing the poli?e office, I
would submit, has nothing to do with that dec#sion.
THE COURT: I cannot second guess'that at this

time. It would conceivably have to do with when a

decision was made by the company to deny cove%age to the
insured, and start your twenty days running at that time.

BY MR. ELLIS:

Q Did ybu make, or d4id anyone undef your control
make any effort to investigate the facts of %he accident,
other than sending the letters out to Mr._Bl%keney, which
were returned to you while you were there? ;

A I do know that there was a police report that
indicated essentialleﬁmawasjnvohed,and what{ the officer

reported occurred. I did talk to Mr. Gild, and since there

was no Mr. Blakeney, there was really no one|else to talk

to.
Q And you left the company when, Mr. Evans?
A, August 1 of that year.
Q@  Was there anv further correspondence sent to
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Mr. Gild regarding the matter of whether or not you were

going to provide coverage, other than the letter of June 16,
19772

MR. BROWN: Your Honor, I have introduced
into evidence the letter of Julv.

MR. ELLIS: I am sorry. July 28. Other than
those two.

MR. BROWN: While he was there?

MR. ELLIS: Yes.

THE WITNESS: Other than July 28? Well, two
days later I was gone. So, other thah that letter, there
were.only twé days remaining, and I don't think that I was
doing much in terms 6f working, other than pagking up my
files}-and cleaning out my desk.

BY MR. ELLIS:

Q These two letters are the only two letters that
were -sent to Mr. Gild?

A To‘the best of my knowledge, that is correct.

Q When you called Mr. Johnson, were you aware of t!
fact that there was no accident report filed by the insured,
by Blakeney?

A That was essentially my purpose in calling him,

to find out if Blakeney had reported the accident to him.

he
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1 Q And Johnson told you no?

A That is correct. He told me that if he ever

w

3 got ahold of Blakeney, well, I am not going to go into that.

4 MR. ELLIS: Nothing further.

you made the decision, made a determination, that you were

=2

1 going to rely upon yohr inéured's breach of the terms

8 and conditions of the contract as a defense.

;9 MR. ELLIS: 1If Your Honor please, I hesitate
10 to object to the Court's question, but I would onlv like

to point this out, that I don't know whether this

;'11

19 correspondence indicates that he ever made that decision.
‘15 THE COURT: That is argument, and I want his
‘14 ppinion as to when he made that decision.

s THE WITNESS: Well, Your Honor, if I

16 understand your question correctly, the best answer I can

1 give you is, I knew that there was a problem from the

flS day the claim was received, and from that point in time,
19 until August 1, when I left the companvy, we were doing

.20 two things.

We were attemnting to advise Mr. Blakenev
. by certified mail that he must contact us, and give him an

\
|

= THE COURT: Mr. Evans, what was the date that
opoortunitv to come forward, and secondly we were keeping
\
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[April 17, 1979 Transcript, p. 33]

Mr. Gild advised of our inability to contact Mr. Blakeney.

THE COURT: So, in other words, you cannot
say what date you made that decision to rely upon the
defenses of the contract?

THE WITNESS: Well, again, the best answer
I can give is the first conversation I had with Mr. Gild
the day the claim was received was essentially what I
said to him, the very words were, if this man does not
come forward, as he didn't in the past, we will have to
deny coverage for failure to cooperate.

THE COURT: Any further qﬁestions?

MR. BROWN: I have no further questions.

THE COURT: You may step down.

(Witness excused.)

MR. BROWN: I have no further evidence, Your

Honor.

THE COURT: Mr. Ellis?

MR. ELLIS: Your Honor, I will nroceed with --

take the file with vou if you will.
May Mr. Evans remain in the courtroom?
THE COURT: Sure.
Whereupon,

BLAKE ROSE,

ANITA B. GLOVER
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a witness was called for examination by counsel for Liberty
Mutual Insurance Company, and having been previously duly
sworn, was examined and testified as follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. ELLIS:

Q Mr. Rose, your full name, please?

A Blake Gerard Rose.

0 And for whom are you employed?

A Liberty Mutual Insurance Company.

Q In what capacity?

A Claims Adjuster.

Q Mr. Rose, have you had an occasion in your

capacity as a Claims Adjuster to work the file with
reference to the Hilton versus Blakeney case, and then a

U. M, claim thereunder?

A Yes, I have.
0 And were you, and are you the Chief Adjuster
with reference to the actual work done on that file?
A With reference to the actual work, yes, I was.
Q Now, Mr. Rose, do you have with you the
complete file with reference to the U. M. claim?
A Yes, I do.
Q Would you go through your file, if vou would,
ANITA B. GLOVER va /,5//
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please, and first of all, if you can determine, tell us

when Mr. -- when Liberty Mutual was aware that an accident
had occurred?

MR. BROWN: If Your Honor please, I object to
this. I don't see the relevance of when Liberty Mutual
found out.

THE COURT: What would be the relevance? All
notice goes to the claimant or claimant's counsel.

MR. ELLIS: Because there is a requirement

under the policy that the claimant's attorney advise the

"U. M., carrier as soon as practicable about a U. M. claim,

and this evidenée is simply here for this reason, Your
Honor, to establish =--

THE COURT: Wouldn't that be a further action
between the uninsured motorist, and the claimant?

MR. ELLIS: That could very well be, but I
think in this particular court, since this is -- we are
sitting in equity, that not only do we have £he Code
provision involved, but we also have the situation where I
will proffer for the evidence that Liberty Mutual did not
become aware of the fact that there was to be a U. M.
claim made, or even suggested that there was a U. M. claim

until suit was filed in September gr October of 1977.
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Now, if we can proffer that for the record as
a stipulated fact --

THE COURT: Well, I still don't think that it

-goes to the compliance or non-compliance with the Code

section you have cited as to the twenty days' notice to the

claimant, or claimant's counsel, after discovery of the

breach.
MR. ELLIS: I agree with that, Your Honor.
THE COURT: So, the Court would sustain the
objection. |
BY MR, 'ELLIS:
Q | Did you personally make contact with Mr.
- Blakeney?
A Yes, I did.
o Andlapproximately when was that?
A. The first time I spoke with him, the first and

only -time, was on March 30, 1978.

Q And when does it appear from the file that the
first effort was made to locate him, and at whose request
was that made?

A OCkav. The --

MR. BROWN: Your Honor, I object to this line

of gquestioning also. If we are talking about something in

Fairfax. Virginia 22080
691-0688
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May of 1978, I don't see how it could have anything to do
with the situation. I don't see how it could have to do
with it whenever it was, and I object to it.

THE COURT: Mr. Ellis.

MR. ELLIS: I think it goes to -- we would

proffer, Your Honor, that Mr. Rose has made personal
contact with Mr. Blakeney; that he talked to him about the
case, and certain statements were made by Mr. Blakeney
with reference to having talked to Safeco: that they were
defending'him, and that as far as he knew there was
no further éroblem.
MR. BROWM: I would certainly object to that.

That would be rank hearsay.

THE COURT: It would be hearsay if you are

offering it for_the truth contained in the statement.
MR. BROWN: And further,irrelevant to the
issue that we are here today for.
MR. ELLIS: I think the issue we are here
today for, Your Honor, goes a little bit past the limited

matter of notice.

THE COURT: No. I think it only goes to notice,

because you have raised it as a defense to the declaratory

judgment.
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[April 17, 1979 Transcript, p. 50]

THE COURT: From the evidence at the first
hearing, and the evidence todéy with reference to fhe
.notice requirement, 38.1-389.1 of the Code, it would
be the opinion of the Court that the oplaintiff in this
case, Safeco Insurance Company of America, is entitled to
the relief prayed for, and the defendant, Joe Poy Blakeney,
should be treated as an uninsured motorist, and that
Liberty Mutual Insurance Company as the uninsured motorist

‘to defend the action, and therefore it is continued.
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T FINAL DECREE

[Filed May 4, 1979]
This cause came on to be heard for trial before the Court,
'ggg tenus, on the 29th day of Januvary, 1979; énd
The complainant appeared by its representative and by.
counsel, and the defendants Hlilton appeared by counsel, and the
defendant Liberty Mutual appeared by counsel; and
| The Court heard evidence and statements of counsel and
granted counsel lecave to submit memoranda, and counsel to com-
plainant and counsel to defendant Liberty Mutual subsequently
submitted memoranda after which the Court, by letter dated
March 5, 1979, allowed counsel to complainant to have this cause
placed on the docket for the taking of evidence reference to the
_defénse raised in the memoranda of counsel to the defendant
Libérty Mutual with reference to Virqginia Code §38.1-389.1; and
* This cause came on to be heard hbefore the Court for further
evidence as above stated on the 17th day of April, 1979, and the
complainant appeared Sy its representative and by counsel, and
the defendants Hilton appeared by counsel, and the defendant
Liberty Mutual appeared by its representative and by counsel, and
the Court heard further cvidence with reqard to the compliance
of the complainant with the provisions of Virginia Code §38.1~
389.1, and the Court heard argument of counsel; whereupon
Upon consideration of the pleadings filed, the evidence

and arqument of counsecl and the memoranda filed hernein, the Court

announced its decision that the complainant Safeco is entitled

. : |
to the relief prayed for in this action, and




It is ADJUDGED, ORDERED, DECREI'D and DECLAR.E?D that Joe R,
Biakeney is an uninsured motorist under Virginia law, and that
Safeco Insurance Company of America is not responsible to pro-
vide‘a defense to Joe R. Blakeney nor to respond to any claim or
judgment that may be entered against Joe R. Blakeney arising out
of the automobile collision on the 27th day of January, 1977, and
Liberty Mutual Insurance Company as the uninsured motorist insurer
of Charlene Hi;ton and James W. Hilton and William Hilton shall
respond to their respective claims and actions arising out of the
said automobile collision in accordance with the Virginia uninsured
motorist law.

This Decree is final, and the Clerk is directed to deliver
certified copies hereof to counsel for the parties forthwith.

ENTER this day of .+ 1979.

BURCH MILLSAP, JUDGE




‘ complled with §38.1-389.1, Virginia Code (1950),

ASSIGNMENT OF ERRORS

1. The trial court erred in finding that Blakeney
had not complied with the condition of the Safeco policy
that notice of an occurrence should be given by or for the

insured to Safeco or any of its authorized agenst as soon

as practicable.

2. The trial court erred in finding that Blakeney
did not comply with the condition of the Safeco policy which
required the insured to forward to Safeco suit papers received
by him or his representative,

3. The trial court erred in finding that Blakeney had
failed to cooperate with Safeco In preparing a defense to the

suits filed against him under the conditions of the Safeco

policy.

4. The trial court erred in finding that Safeco had been

Prejudiced by the action or inaction of Blakeney in its defense

of the suits filed by the Hiltons against Blakeney.

5. The trial court erred in finding that Safeco had

as amended,
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